
A

M ; • »*(j • 1 r> y THC

PO Dov: 4 - 4 : ^  
I / a i l a s  . . .  7 i>£45

if a check appear* by yo

pirad. Subscription rate* for 
Doaiey County are f  10.00 
and oatalde county $13.00. 
Mad to Box 1110,
Texaa 79226.

The Clarendon Press
D edicated  To Fair A n d  Im partial Representation

Serving Hedley, Howard wick and V0I1 xn Tharadav, Janaary 12. 1984 Number 2 25c USPS 947040

JIMMY AND KATHY McELBOY with their 
empieyeea [L-R] Jerome Campbell, Carolyn 
Lowe, Allene Me Elroy, PriadUa f

Several file for County offices
Saturday, January 7th was 

the first day one could file 
their intensions to run for 
one of the offices open for 
election in the May 5 pri
mary. Billy Ray Johnston, 
Democratic Chairman said 
several had called and stated 
they intend to run, but only 
two had paid their filing fees 
as of Monday, January 9. 
There were Buford Holland, 
the incumbent commissioner 
of precinct 3 and Don 
Springer who has filed for 
the same position. Both men 
are from Hedley.

Jimmy Thompson has 
stated he will run for re- 
election as sheriff, David 
McCoy as District Attorney 
and Wanda Smith as tax 
assessor/co llec to r. John 
Knorpp, Donley County At-

Beauty & Brawn 

Pageant 

January 76

torney, told the Clarendon 
Press that he will not seek 
re-election. John Forbis will 
seek the office of District 
Judge for the 100th Judicial

District.
A filing fee for most offices 

will be $300, however con
stable and justice of the 
peace fees are only $200.

February 7 first filing day for 
City, School, College and  
Hospital elections

The Beauty and Brawn 
Pageant of Garendon High 
School, sponsored by the 
Annual StafT, will be held 
January 16,1984 at 7:30 p.m. 
at the H arned Sisters 
Auditorium on the Garendon 
College campus.

It will be an evening of 
entertainment of local stu
dents to raise funds to 
produce the 1984 Bronco 
Annual. Admission will be 
$1.50 for Adults and 75 cents 
for students of Garendon 
Schools. A Beautiful and 
Most Handsome will be 
picked from 32 contestants 
who were selected by their 
peers at the high school. 

Participating will be: 
Sealer*! Gina Spier, 

Dondra Holland. K risten 
W alker, Missy Morrow, 
Steve Shaller, Dyron Howell, 
Kyle Allen, Doug Walker.

Juniors: Gayla Gifford, 
Mary K. Haves. Amv Han- 
eea’t  pg 12

Saturday, April 1 will be 
the election day for Hedley 
and Clarendon school 
boards, Garendon College 
Board of Regents, and aider- 
man for Hedley. Howard wick 
and Garendon and Board of 
Directors for the Donley 
County Hospital District.

February 7 will be the first 
day you can file and there 
will be no filing fee for any of 
these positions. You may file 
for these positions at the 
offices of the school super
intendent, administration of- 

_  fice Garendon College or city 
hall of each of the cities.

Garendon School District 
has two places open as board 
members, Bob Cole and Don 
Robinson, terms expires.

Hedley School District will 
have four places open when 
Cheryl Wiggins. Bob White.

Ben Carson and Henry 
Stephens term s expire. 
Henry Stephens replaces 
resigned board member 
Larry Helms.

Billie C hristal, Bright 
Newhouse and Dr. Gilkeys 
terms will expire as Regents 
at Garendon College.

Gene W hite, J.G . 
McAnear and Lloyd McCords 
terms as tlarendon Aider- 
men will be up for election as 
will Howardwick’s Pat 
McAnarney, Charlie Boren 
and Leon May. Howard wick 
will also elect a mayor, as 
their mayor LeRoy Jackson 
resigned.

We do not have a list as 
yet as to how many seats will 
be open for election in the 
City of Hedley and the 
Hospital District but will 
print them at a later date.

W a f e r  everywhere, but 
not a drop in my house

Melting ice left a mess 
around the county as Hedley, 
Howardwick and Garendon 
city employees work con
tinually to repair breaks in 
the cities water lines. Tem
peratures were at a record 
breaking level for a week and 
a half throughout the state 
and most of the nation. 
Tommie Saye, Clarendon 
weatherman, registered a -2 
degrees as the lowest tem
perature in Garendon. As 
the temperatures warmed, 
untold numbers of water 
mains and frozen meters 
burst leaving residents with
out water and broken pipes 
leaking water over the city
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streets.
hedley had several city 

valves to freeze, causing the 
'city water to be cut off a 

couple of times to.make the 
repairs. O'Neal Weatherly 
has worked for the city 32 
years and he stated, "I never 

- saw anything like this since I 
have worked for the city.”

Clarendon City Secretary 
Donna Edwards said they 
had a long list of frozen 
meters and workmen have 
been working long hours 
trying to restore service back 
to all the residents and stop 
the leaks causing the loss of 
water and low pressure.

Howardwick had several 
broken lines but stated they 
just about got service back to 
normal.

A water break at the 
LaRue's Restaurant caused 
them to have to close for over 

^two weeks.
All th ree  cities have 

expressed their appreciation 
to residents making the best 
of a bad situation.

FHA Salad  
,, Supper 
,, Tuesday

The FHA will have a salad 
supper Tuesday, January IX 
5:30-7:30 p.m. It will be in 
the new Homemakers Room. 
The price will be $3.00 and 
$1.50 for children 12 and 
under.

Greene Dry Goods Co. sells to Jimmy McElroy
As ot January 1, 1984 

Greene Dry Goods officially 
changed possession from Bill 
Greene to Jim and Kathy 
McElroy. The Greene family 
has been sole owners of the 
store for approximately 60 
years. First Bill Greene’s 
father, W.J. Greene, on 
September 1, 1924 bought 
the store. Bill returned from 
war and in 1946 began 
working fulltim e by his 
father’s side. Eventually he 
took over the family legacy to 
become owner of Greene Dry 
Goods.

The business prospered 
over the years and success 
prevailed for Bill. After 
many years of hard work and 
stress (associated with any 
business), the opportunity 
arose for Bill to sell. Two 
sharp and aggressive in
dividuals returned to G aren
don and offered to buy the 
establishment from Bill and 
they are, of course, Jim and 
Kathy McElroy.

These two individuals are 
no strangers to this area. 
Jim spent most of his life 
here with his family, Mr. ana 
Mrs. Wayne McElroy, and 
two brothers, Kent and Jack. 
Jim attended Clarendon 
Public Schools and gradu
ated from high school in 
1968. Upon graduation he 
furthered his education at 
Garendon College for I'/i 
years in which he met Kathy.

On February of 1971 Jim 
and Kathy exchanged vows 
at the First Baptist Church in 
Garendon with the Reverend 
W.R. Lawrence presiding.

The couple lived in Garen
don until 1976. At this time 
the two moved to Amarillo 
seeking job opportunities. 
Jim became associated with 
B.B. Lumber while Kathy 
diligently furthered  her 
career in the FHA organiza
tion. February of 1979 FHA 
transferred Kathy to Monte 
Vista. Colorado where she 
assumed the position of 
County Office A ssistant. 
The first three years at 
Monte Vista Jim worked at 
Crow's Radio and T.V. in 
electronics. “ I don't suppose 
there's anything in electro
nics we either didn't sell or 
work on," stated Jim. The 
last year, before moving, Jim 
was, employed by Stober 
Irrigation.

The McElroys heard 
Greene Dry Goods would be 
up for sale Immediately, 
each knew this would be an 
ideal opportunity to establish 
themselves and obtain a long 
desired dream of owning the 
store. January 3. 1983 the

New rates for

West Texas

two became general mana
gers of Greene Dry Goods in 
order to help prepare them
selves for the eventual take
over a year later.

The change of ownership 
has been relatively uncom
plicated except for the excess 
paper work which is present 
with any business transfer. 
Jim stated, ‘‘The main 
reason I felt compelled to buy 
Greene’s is the fact that I 
wanted to keep it (Greene’s) 
going. The store is good for 
Clarendon by generating 
revenue and supplying 
jobs.”

Besides Jim and Kathy, 
the store has three full time

Utilities
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Thompson 
announces 
candidacy 
for sheriff
Donley County Sheriff 

Jimmy Thompson announced 
this week his candidacy for
re-election. His candidacy 

r soil be subject to the action 
of voters in the May Demo
cratic Primary.

Sheriff Thompson. 49, is a 
native of Donley County, 
attended Garendon school. 
He and his wife, the -former 
Aleta Coleman of Samnor- 
wood, are the parents of two 
sons. Williams, a senior at 
Panhandle State University 
and Walt an 8th grade 
student.

Sheriff Thompson worked 
for two years on the Amarillo 
Police Force after finishing 
436 hours of police training 
at the Amarillo Police Aca
demy . He worked four years 
as deputy sheriff under 
Truett Behrens and was 
elected Donley County 
Sheriff in 1980.

“ As a candidate for re- 
election I declare that my 
only pledge is to serve the 
people of Donley County to 
the best of my ability. I will 
appreciate your vote and 
support in my race for re- 
e lec tion ,”  stated  Sheriff 
Thompson.

New rates for West Texas 
Utilities Co.’s retail cus
tomers have received final 
approval of the Public Utility 
Commission of Texas, and 
are now in effect. «

The rates are designed to 
provide an annual revenue 
increase of $11.97 million. 
The company, in its rate 
request filed last June 10, 
had asked for $26.5 million.

Although the change 
means a 5.2 percent increase 
in total retail sales, the 
Current effect will be a 
decrease for customers who 
have been paying temporary 
rates the past 2V5 months. 
WTU had started collecting 
interim rates, as allowed by 
law. on Oct. 22 from all 
customers except those in 30 

.towns whose cases had been 
appealed to the PUC.

Because the final rates 
approved by the PUC are 
lower than the temporary
con’t pg 12

Im  *
Don Springer

Springer to run 
Co m m i ssio nep 
Precinct 3

Don C. Springer author
ized The Garendon Press 
this week to announce that 
he is a candidate for <?bm- 
missioner Precinct 3 on the 
5th day of May, 1984 Demo
cratic Primary ballot.

Mr. Springer is a land 
owner, farmer and heavy 
equipment operator. He has 

‘ been employed for Cooper A 
Woodruf Inc. and Gilvin 
Terrill Contractors of Ama
rillo and Donley County 
precinct 3.

Don is currently serving 
his second term as Mayor of 
Hedley. He has served nine 
years as Donley County' 
ASCS* Committeeman. “ I

employees with one part time 
employee. Carolyn Lowe of 
Hedley is one of the em
ployees. She has driven to 
Greene's from Hedley for 7 
years and looks forward to 
many more years of service 
at Greene's. Ella May Trout 
is another saleperson of 4 
years and recently Jerome' 
Campbell was hired as a part 
time salesman. Not to be 
forgotten is a very special 
lady. Ailene McElroy. She 
has spent 17 years on the 
store’s staff. Ailene, mother 
of Jim. is as exhilarant as her 
son about the purchase ex
change of Greene's. Ail- 
ene's two other sons are

served on the Hedley School 
Baord for several years. 1 am 
the past president of the 
Donley County Farm Bureau, 
past president of the Hedley 
Lions Gub and Director for 
the Security State Bank of 
Hedley."

"Patty and 1 have three 
children and are members of 
The Church of Christ and 
would sincerely appreciate 
the support of our citizens in 
the upcoming election and 
will try to get around to 
seeing everyone.”

DAVID M. McCOY
*

McCoy 

announce* 
candidacy for
re-election as 
D.A.
David M. McCoy of Child

ress has announced his can
didacy for re-election for the 
office of District Attorney for 
the 100th Judicial District, 
composed of Carson, Child
ress. Collingsworth. Hall and 
Donley Counties. He seeks 
the nomination of the Demo
cratic Party at its May Pri
mary.

McCoy was bom in Sham
rock and graduated in 1982 
from Palo Duro High School. 
Amarillo. He attended Ama
rillo College and West Telias 
State University where he 
con’t pg 12

Pageant
deadline
approaches

Children ages 4 to 6 who 
live in Donley County need to 
get applications for partici
pation in the Little Miss and 
M aster Donley County 
Pageant this week. The 
deadline for entry is this 
Friday, January 13, 1984. 
Applications can be picked 
up at the Garendon Public 
Library, The Nook, and Hen
son’s in Clarendon. Hedley 
children‘can get applications 
from Wanda Hill. These 
applications must be com
pleted and returned to the 
businesses on or before Fri
day, January 13, 1984. No 
sponsor is required. The 
only requirements for par
ticipation in the pageant are 
that the child must have been 
4. 5 or 6 on December 31, 
1983. he/she -must be a 
resident of Donlev County 
con'i pg 12

currently out of the country, 
one on missionary training in 
Switzerland' and the other is 
oq business in Central 
America. She feels fortunate 
to have Jim and Kathy so 
close to her.

Jim and Kathy would like 
to welcome the surrounding 
area to stop in and visit. 
Come by and experience the 
personal touch G reene's 
offers its valued customers. 
"We want to continue the 60 
year tradition of quality knd 
service that Greene Dry 
Goods has had and will 
continue to offer. We have 
that personal touch. It's 
what we strive for. Thank

you for the support. We’re 
(Kathy and I) are going to be 
for the dry good business 
what the Washington Red
skins are to football,” Jim 
conveyed. Maybe Jim  
should say L.A. Raiders or 
Dallas Cowboys, but every
one gets the point that they 
are eager and ready to serve 
the public.

Bill Greene would like to 
extend a personal thank you 
to all the friends who have 
supported him and his family 
over the past 60 years and 
hopes old and new patrons 
will continue to shop Greene 
Dry Goods of Garendon,

. Texas.

EMS delivers 
baby Saturday

On Saturday night January 
7, history was made by 
Garendon EMS when they 
delivered their first baby 
ever in the ambulance while 
enroute to Amarillo Emer
gency Receiving C enter. 
The baby, a boy. was bora to 
Glenda Wilson, age 22 of 
Garendon. It weighed 6 lbs. 
13 VS oz. and was 20 inches 
long. This was her second 
child. At last report, mother 
and child were both doing 
fine. The transport team 
which delivered the baby 
consisted of Connie McAnear 
EMT. Mark Winsor EMT. 
Phillip Vargas Paramedic, 
and Pat Robertson Para
medic.

At 10:36 p.m. the call was 
received through the Sheriffs 
Office Dispatcher that a 
woman was in labor at her 
residence in north Claren
don. The ambulance arrived 
at 10:42 p.m. and after the 
initial evaluation if was 
determined that the mother 
was in fact in the early stages

labor and preparation for 
transport and the possibility 
of pre-hospital delivery was 
made. The ambulance left 
Garendon at 10:54 p.m. An 
(V was started and a cardiac 
monitor applied while en
route. It soon become ap
parent that delivery was 
imminent and they would not 
make it to the hospital before 
the habv was bora. The team 
was 'in contact with a physi
cian at AERC throughout the 
entire transport. The birth 
began after the ambulance 
had entered the Amarillo 
City Limits. There were î 
few tense moments when the 
baby was bora still enclosed 
in the amxiiotic sac, a 
phenomenon which is rela
tively rare. When this 
happens, the sac must be 
removed quickly or the baby 
will literally drown in the 
amniotic fluid. After the sac 
was removed and the baby 
suctioned, he soon began 
breathing on his own and 
crying and his color im
proved. The birth was fullv 
completed just as the am
bulance arrived at the hos
pital at 11:43 p.m. The baby 
was wrapped in warm 
blankets and moved to a 
specially prepared incubator 
and then the mother was 
taken to labor and delivery. 
After it was determined that 
the baby was not in any 
distress, he was transferred 
from AERC to the infant 
nursery in good condition. 
The time of birth was official
ly recorded at 11:41 p.m.
- One of the team members 

stated. "We were very proud 
and excited to be part of this. 
Although this was our first 
delivery, emergency child- 

w-birth and complicated de
livery are taught as a part of 
all EMS courses so we knew 
what to do, we had just never 
actually done it before!- Ex
cept for the amniotic sac not 
breaking spontaneously, 
there were no problems with 
delivery We felt very con
fident knowing we had infant

resusitation equipment on 
board had we needed it. 
Until a few months ago. this 
equipment was not available 
to us. All of it was donated 
by or purchased with dona
tions from county citizens. 
Had the baby been in any 
acute distress, it would have 
made the differences 
between life and death for 
this or any other infant. 
We appreciate everyone who 
has made all of our equip
ment possible and those who 
continue to support us every 
day in many ways."

Buford Holland

Holland 
announce* for 
re-eelection

Buford Holland has an
nounced his candidacy for a 
third term as Commissioner 
Precinct 3. Mr Holland and 
his wife. Geraldine, have two 
sons. Darrell and Glvndol 
both of Hedley and one 
daughter. Mrs. Johnny Hill 
of Clarendon a He is a stock 
farmer at Hefflev and a life 
long resident of Donley 
County and has lived 59 
years in Precinct 3. He has 
served on the school boards 
in both Lelia Lake and Hed- 
lev.

He and his wife are mem
bers of the First Baptist 
Church and he belongs to the 
Hedley Lions Gub and Farm 
Bureau.

"If re-elected. I will con
tinue to work for Donley 
County to the best of my 
ability, I appreciate the vote 
of confidence the people in 
Precinct 3 have given me in 
the'past and your vote and 
influence will be greatly ap
preciated." Holland stated.

Notices
Shields Fire Fund

A fire fund has been set up 
for Gary and Renee Shields 
at First Bank A Trust to help 
them after their great loss. 
All-donations will be greatly 
appreciated.

FRIENDS OF
RENEE SHIELDS

"Working Woman Shower" 
Friday. January 13 at Lelia 
Lake, home of Lura Helms 
Contact Debbie Shields S7* 
3779 or Lura Helms 874-315l 
for more information.
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Malta, New Guinea/Germany 
Missionaries to be at Calvary's 
Conference

D m Praaa. T W t.. Jh . 12, 1964

and Kenya 
Annual Missions

From the Pen of 
Pastor Pinion

The Rev. Gary L. Pinion, Pastor of the Calvary Baptist 
Church has planned _one of-the greatest .Stewardship-and 
Mission Conferences in the history of the church. Rev.-Pinion 
says,- “ Our church has always been strong on Misskms in 
obedience to the command of the scriptures.to. ‘Go ve into all 
the world and preach the gospel to every creature.' and we 
have set a goal aa a church to do more for missions this year 
than ever before.” *

-The theme.for this years conference-is. "Growing-Through 
Giving.”  This veara guest speaker will be Rev. Mike .HaJev 
who pastors The Hillcrest Bihle Baptist Church on Arkansas 
Citv.JCansas and is the superintendent of the Hillcrest Bible 
Baptist Academy^, one of the largest Christian schools-in 
Kansas. In addition to  Rev. HaJev will be-, missionaries 
representing four foreign fields. Joe Misfud will be. going to 
the field of Malta, which, is located south of Sicily in the 
Mediterranean Sea. This is  the island that the Apostle Paul 
was shipwrecked on in  Acts chapters 27-and 2 8 . Paul Brock 
who has been a missionary to Germany since 1976 and began 
The Independent Baptist Church of Metzingen. West 
Germany in April of 1929. That church is now self-supporting 
with German leadership. Paul and-his wife.are planning to 
return to Germany in May and begin a work-in the Stuttgart 
area. Steve Workman will be. going to the field of Kenva to 
establish Hew Testament churches and-help, set up .youth 
camp ministries. RichardCrotts will be a first time missionary 
going-to Papua. New Guinea.

Special music will be provided nightly bv Johnny and Nelda 
Flanagan.

Rev. Pinion invites the community to come and eniov the 
messages, singing, testimonies and slide presentations each 
night (eicept-Sat.) at 7:00 p.m. and Sunday morning at 10:00 
a.m. There will bc.a special Eridav morning service at 10 a.m. 

a nursery will be provided for each service.

of the Calvary Baptist

4 *

By GARY L. PINION
This article will b a a  weekly feature In the 

I Press by Rev. Gary L. Ptniak.
Church, Highway 287 fo

As Christians, we. have the awesome responsibility of 
telling a lost and dving world of the hope that is found-in 

j Jesus Christ. Yet many.Christians neglect this responsibility.
To know a cure for cancer and not release it would be a 

great crime against humanity. To know Christ as the cure for 
all the illness of humanity and not tell others about Him is 
even a greater crime..

May we purpose in our hearts to tell someone about Jesus 
Christ this New Year.

Milam and the Alamo

REV. MIKE HALEY

by ALICE HOOD 
Jim Milam of Howardwick, 

Texas did some research on a 
fourth cousin. Col. Benjamin 
Rush “ Ben” Milam and o n . 
returning from San Antonio, 
Texas brought this heroic era 
of history back with him 
along with a letter that Ben 
Milam wrote this to his 
brother James Milam, from 
New Orleans, La. on May
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20th 1828. before sailing to 
England and a riding quirt 
that Col. Milam used. These 
historic relics are on display 
at the First Bank & Trust of 
Clarendon.

The name “ Milam" is not 
mentioned in The American 
Peoples Encyclopedia but it 
does tell about the group of 
Texans that went in and 
captured San Antonio in 
1835. This group of Texans 
was the three hundred that 
Col. Milam led. They won 
but lost their lives in doing 
so. It left a historical and 
heroic era of Ben Milam for 
kinsman Jim Milam and 
others.

The beautiful Milam 
Building in the Alamo City of 
San Antonio, Texas erected 
on the bank of the winding 
San Antonio River, a fitting 
tribute to one of Texas’s 
bravest and greatest heroes. 
Col. Benjamin Rush “ Ben" 
Milam. A thirty-five foot 
granite shaft monument in 
honor of Milam on “ Milam 
Square” was unveiled by the 
hero’s kinswoman, a great 
grandniece, Mrs. J.B . 
Privatt of Birmingham, Ala
bama and the sculptress of 
the statue. Miss Bonnie 
MacLeary. The statue shows 
Milam with gun in hand. 
The unveiling took place in 
September 1938 near where 
he died December 7, 1835. 
This monument will keep 
alive the memory of Col. 
Milam, who led a group of 
three hundred- Texans into 
San Antonio to free it from a 
Mexican army and who died 
in the successful attack, did 
receive imperishable tribute 
on that day in 1835 with the 
unveiling of that monument 
in his honor. He was killed 
while moping up at the 
Alamo. It was in the old 
Veramendi House that Ben 
died and there his faithful 
men buried him in the door
way where his body re
mained until later removed 
to Milam Square also named 
in his honor.

Mrs. Prive'tt, whose grand
mother was Annie Milam 
Doom of Kentucky, came to 
San Antonio for the unveil
ing. Her grandmother’s 

-grandfather was Jam es 
milam. Ben's brother. Ben 
was a soldier in the war of 
1812 and was never married.

Col. Milam's death was 
described by United States 
Senator Tom Connally as one 
of the most heroic and daring 
endeavors of all the Texas 
Revolution. Connally traced 
Milam’s career from the time 
of his birth at Frankfort, Ky 
in 1788 including his adven
tures. business and military 
activities in South America, 
Mexico and Texas to victory 
in death.

Ben Milam was a native of 
Kentucky, born to humble 
parents. He received a very 
slight education but had a 
strong mind which was un
fettered by the hand of 
circumstance. He was force
ful and enterprising to the 
highest degree and soon 
distinguished him self in 
many ways.

Milam aided Mexican re
volutionists against Spain 
and was im prisoned in 
Mexico before he returned to 
Texas to assist on capture of 
Golaid from the Mexicans 
and finally to lead the battle 
which won San Antonio for 
the Texans, although it cost 
his life, in one of the most 
heroic and daring endeavors 
of all the Texas Revolution, 
inspired and thrilled his fol
lowers to supreme achieve-*- 
ment. He led the three 
hundred men who volun
teered to his call to take San 
Antonio. As a result of his 
brave charge on San Antonio 
the Alamo was taken in the 
capture of the town and was 
held by Neill and later by 
Travis, until finally captured 
by Santa anna in the ten-able 
massacre known as the "Faff 
of the Alamo” . He was 
arrested by the government

of Mexico in 183S and thrown 
into prison. He soon escaped 
and eluded his pursuers in 
his long journey back to 
Texas, traveling more than 
six hundred miles without a 
road. Traveling by night and 
hiding by day until in early 
October. 1835, he arrived 
near the town of Golaid, 
where he joined the Texas 
army and become a private in 
the ranks. Although he had 
been raised in the army of 
the United States and had 
rendered distinguished ser
vice for the cause of liberty in 
Mexico, he willingly took the 
rank of a common soldier. 
But no man of Milams spirit 
and training could be kept in 
the rank of a common 
soldier. He dem anded 
leadership and called for 
volunteers. His faithful 
three hundred men res
ponded and he led them to

victory and to death and 
through his death to immor
tality in Texas history. The 
battle lasted three days. 
Mexicans surrendered and 
left town.

Milam is rem em bered 
because he had courage but 
particularly because he had 
personality and leadership, 
and the power to quicken 
within the soul of other men, 
a courage that had been 
hidden timidity and indeci
sion and was only waiting for 
a leader.

The Centennial Celebra
tions may fade and pass into 
history but these enduring 
monuments will serve all the 
years to come as reminders 
of the dramatic and heroic 
chapters of the "History of 
Texas" and an era which will 
make kinsmen proud.

"Who will follow Old Ben 
Milam."

JIM MILAM with 
befog displayed at R Trust.

Bronco Basketball 
record 10-7

The Clarendon Bronco 
basketball team finished 4th 
in the Claude Tournament 
over the weekend. With a 
win over Hedley in the first 
round of play they made it to 
the winner's bracket. It was 
the 3rd meeting in a row 
between the Broncos and the 
Hedley squad. As in the 2 
previous games, the Broncos 
won with a wide margin. 
The final score was 54-32. 
Johnny Gaines was high 
point man with 13. Doug 
Walker and Arlis Thomas 
both contributed 10. Rodney 
Smith did a great job on the 
boards, pulling down 11 re
bounds and 3 steals. The 
game brought the Bronco 
season to an impressive 10-5 
record.

The second game of the 
tournament found the Bron
cos up against a tall Claude 
team. Falling behind 20-6 in 
the first quarter, the Broncos 
were never able to catch up. 
The game was characterized 
by numerous turnovers and 
aggressive play. The Bron
cos lost the game. 58-39. 
Doug Walker had 10 points 

‘while Johnny Gaines and 
Arlis Thomas had 8.

In the final same against

Stinnett for 3rd place the 
Broncos barely missed bring
ing home a trophy. Although 
the final score was 58-48, the 
game was actually much 
closer than that. The Bron
cos were ahead for the 
majority of the game but fell 

- behind when several players 
got into foul trouble. Arlis 
Thomas did a great job 
defending their big 6’9" 
post, limiting him to only 4 
baskets. Stinnett beat us at 
the free throw line, sinking 
24 of 36 shots. Johnny 
Gaines had 17 points for the 
night with Richard Gaines 
adding 11.

The Broncos are now 10-7 
overall and began district 
play against Shamrock Tues
day night, Although the 
Amarillo paper picked 
Clarendon to finish Sth in 
district. Coach Steven Love
less said that. “ Our good 
defense and offensive team
work will surprise some 
people.”

Tomorrow night is a cru
cial district game against 
Panhandle in the Garendon 
gym. The Broncos will meet 
Quanah here Tuesday night. 
Come to the games and 
support the Broncos!

Broncette Basketball 
record 13-4

by DALYN CROSLIN
As the Broncettes continue 

to win the records rise on the 
victory side. After this 
week's games, the Lady 
Broncettes boast a 13-4 
record with an 8 game win
ning streak.

On Tuesday, Garendon 
played Hedley and downed 
them 63-25. Statistics for 
that game were: Linda W., 
14 points. 2 rebounds, 4 
assists. 2 steals; Connie G., 
10 points, S rebounds, 1 
assist. 3 steals, 1 blocked 

‘shot; Gina S., 6 points, 8 
rebounds. 1 assist; Gayla C., 
5 points, 2 rebounds, 1 
assist; Dondra H., 4 points, 4 
rebounds, 2 assists, 1 steal; 
Shay N., 2 points. 1 rebound; 
Mary H., 2 points, 3 re
bounds. 1 assist; Lynn W .t 2 
points, 3 rebounds, 1 assist, 
2 steals.*

January 5-7 the Lady 
B rones competed in the 
Claude Tournam ent and 
captured the 1st place 
honors! On Thursday even

ing, they played against 
Hedley. The final score of 
that game was 54-27 and the 
contributors were Connie 
Garman, 8 points; Kristen 
Walker. 11; Linda Weather- 
ton, 21; Gina Spier, 8; Mary 
Hayes, 4; and Gayla Gifford, 
2.

The second game was held 
against Gaude. Connie G., 
8; Kristen W„ 10; Linda W.. 
6; Gina S.. 8; Dondra H., 2; 
and Gayla C., 2 were the 
scorers in that game adding 
up to 36 points for Garendon 
and 25 for Gaude.

In the championship game 
against Stinnett, Garendon 
left a final score of 37-32 and 
scorers were Kristen Walker, 
10; Connie Garman, 9; Don
dra Holland, 6; Linda 
Weatherton, 5; Gina Spier, 
3; Muzzy Hayes, 3; and Shay 
Newland.

Upcoming are the district 
games against Panhandle on 
the 13th and Quanah on the 
17th, both at home.

JACOB SHIELDS

Jacob Shields 
celebrates 1st 
birthday

Jacob Shields celebrated 
his first birthday December 
13. He had lots of help 
opening presents from his 
older brother and sister. Josh 
and Jessica. The party had a 
hobby horse theme with all 
the decorations featuring 
horses. Even the cake was 
baked in the shape of a 
horse. Jacob had a lot of 
friends to help celebrate. 
Guests included Nicholas 
and Karla Burrow, Jason 
Ward. Amy Koontz, Derek 
Shields, Gabriel and Xitlali 
Menchaca, and Kathryn and 
Wes Ritchie. Also present 
were Jacob's grandparents. 
Mr. and Mrs. Herbert 
Shields and Mrs. Roy Ritchie 
and great-grandfather
Richard Lewis. Jacob's 
parents are David and 
Brenda Shields of Lelia Lake.

H o w a r d w i c k

n e w s

By Alice Hood

Jim and Connie Milam left 
Friday, January 6 to be with 
their granddaughter while 
she was having surgery, 
she lives in Wellington and 
was taken to Parkland Hos
pital in Dallas and had 
surgery Monday. January 
9th.

Our prayers and thoughts 
are with them in this very 
delicate surgery.

Ralph Singleterry is back 
in High Plains Baptist Hos
pital in Amarillo. He will 
undergo surgery Thursday. 
January 12th.

Condolences and prayers 
are with the Bartels in the 
tragedy in their family. A 
cousin of Allen. Bartels. 
Ruben R. Penner, is dead 
and his wife. Marie, is in 
critical condition with head 
and internal injuries due to a 
head-on collision in Guymon, 
OK friday evening.

Mr. Penner. 78, was a 
former Beaver County Com
missioner. He was pro
nounced dead at the scene. 
Mrs. Penner was admitted to 
Memorial . Hospital in Guy
mon and later transferred to 
Northwest Texas Hospital in 
Amarillo. Driver of the other 
vehicle was treated and 
released from Memorial 
Hospital. Mr. Penner was 
pinned in the wreckage for 
thirty minutes before being 
extricated by the Jaws of Life 
of the Guymon Fire Depart
ment. He will be buried at 
Balco, OK.

Mike Hood and wife, 
Laura, (grandson of Floyd 
Hood) have returned from a 
tour of Switzerland, Italy, 
France. Spain. Portugal and 
Greece, to settle in Dallas, 
Texas. He works as a male 
nurse in the county hospital 
of Dallas and she sells ad
vertising for a local Spanish 
speaking radio station.

L e lia  L a k e

C o m r a v n i t y ,

Center

Lelia Lake Community 
Center will have a covered 
dish supper Saturday. 
January 14 at 7 p.m.

.  .  *> . .
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The Bulldog Scholar
by DENNIS KNOWLES

The 1984 spring semester 
*t Clarendon College official
ly began January U . This 
Bulldog Scholar would like to 
welcome back the readers 
and wish them a very pros
perous New Year.

After a long three and a 
half week break the faculty 
and student appear to be 
eager to hit the books. Dur
ing this vacation period a 
couple of new changes have 
taken place. A new librarian 
has been hired and a valued 
member of the secretarial 
staff has decided to leave her 
job and return back to school.

SHI1LEY WISE
A big welcome is ex

tended to Ms. Shirley Wise, 
our new librarian. Ms. Wise 
is a long-time resident of 
Garendon. Shirley's family 
moved here when she was 
only one year of age. She 
attended  the Clarendon 
Public School system and 
graduated from high school 
in 1976. Shirley furthered 
her education for a year at 
Clarendon College then 
enrolled at Texas Womens 
University in Denton where 
she obtained her Bachelor of 
Science degree on December 
of 1979. Upon receiving her 
first degree she accepted a 
job at San Angelo as County 
Librarian. Shirley stayed a 
year and went back to Den
ton to obtain her Masters in 
Library Science in December 
of 1982. Shirley has two 
minors, one in sociology and 
the other in history.

When asked how the col
lege had changed she simply 
stated “ very little". The 
college still offers the same 
academ ic excellence it 
always has with little change 
in the faculty. “ One area of 
change is in enrollment and 
it seems to have increased.”

Ms. Wise feels the library 
is in good shape...She feels 
the assistant librarian, Zetta 
Austin, will be irreplaceable

over the next few weeks. 
“ Zetta is a very.- talented 
woman,” replied Shirley.

When Shirley has a couple 
of spare minutes she enjoys 
preparing meals “ fit for a 
king” or when time provides 
a good book is great to 
cuddle up with. She is very 
active in her church choir at 
the First Baptist Church. 
Shirley, may you enjoy your 
new position in the college 
family.

PAT ALLEN
Pat Allen has been em

ployed on the college staff as 
secretary for 3‘/i years. She 
was commonly called one of 
the 9 to 5 girls in the college 
family. Pat has added p 
great deal to Garendon 
College and will most cer
tainly be missed. But all is 
not lost - she plans to take 
some classes and graduate 
with the 1984 class of CJC. 
Aftergraduation she will then 
attend WTSU in Canyon? 
Her major is in accounting 
and minor in economics. Pat 
is married to Steve Allen and 
has two children. Brad (9) 
and Andree(6). Good luck- 
Pat!

• • • • • • • • • • • •
Both Bulldog teams are 

looking forward to continuing 
the ir current winning 
records. The next games will 
be held on January 12, 1984. 
The Bulldogs go against 
Wayland Baptist University 
JV oq Jan. 12 in Plainview at 
7:30. The Lady Bulldogs 
match talents with Panhan
dle State University on CJC’s 
home court 7:00 Jan. 12. 
Jan. 16 both teams will play 
Frank Phillips College in a 
doubleheader in Borgej with 
first^am e at 6:00 p.m. Be a 
part of the winning season at 
Clarendon College and 
support the Bulldogs.

if anyone has failed to 
register time7 is still avail
able. Why not register for a 
few hours? A little know
ledge can be very beneficial 
in today’s complex society. 
There is no better place to be 
than Garendon College, the 
home of the fighting Bull
dogs.

Write: to: The Bulldog
Scholar, c/0 Dennis Knowles 
P.O. Box 768, Garendon, 
Texas 79226. Thanks for the 
letters already sent in! -

CC Board of

Regents

minutes

The Board of Regents o f ; 
Garendon College met in 
regular session December 9, 
1983 at 11:45 A.M. in the 
college board room.

Members present were 
Chairman Bright Newhouse. 
Vice Chairman Dr. B.L. Gil- 
key, Secretary-Treasurer 
M.L. Todd, and members 
W.R. Christal, James A. 
McAnear, Delbert W 
Robertson, and Leo Smith.

•Board action that minutes 
of regular meeting Novem
ber 11, 1983 be approved.

•Board action that the 
financial statement for the 
month of November 1983 be 
approved as stated.

Bills incurred by G aren
don College were presented. 
Motion was made that bills 
be allowed and ordered paid. 
Motion carried unanimously.

•Motion was made that 
President Kenneth D. 
Vaughan be authorized to 
accept the bid on two vans 
from Greenbelt Ford, Inc. at 
S14.525 each, or enter into a 
lease agreement with the 
Ford Motor Company, if in 
his judgment this is the best 
for Garendon College. Mo
tion carried unanimously.

•There being no further 
business, the meeting was 
adjourned subject to call of 
the Chairman or until the • 
next regular meeting Janu
ary 10, 1984, at 7:30 p.m. in 
the college board room.

CC Dean's 
Honor Roll

Dr. Ken Martin, Dean of 
Instruction at Garendon Col
lege has announced the

—names of students who have 
been named to the Dean's 
Honor Roll for the Fall 1983 
semester.

To receive this honor a 
student must achieve a grade 
point average of 3.6 or above 
on 12 or more semester hours 
of credit or receive a grade of 
A in a vocational program.

Those from Clarendon 
making the honor roll were 
Dorothy Braddock, Karla 
Burrow, Charla Crump. Lana 
Davis, Krystal Hayworth, 
John Naylor, Terry Noble, 
Steve Schwertner.

<+ + *

INCOME TA X  
PREPARATION

Trained preparers
Individual returns at reasonable price

C A R Y  DON N I I L I Y
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LARUE'S
RESTAURANT

Friday Night 
5-* p.m.

CATFISH
French Fries 
Tossed Salad 

Texas Toast 

Tea or Coffee

r
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MEXICAN FOOD
Buy One Get 
One % Price
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K-9 Korp excels in AKC sanction
match

Gwyn Tolbert and Michael 
Moore represented the Don
ley County 4-H K-9 Korp 
Sunday, January 8, 1984 at 
the AKC Sanction Match. 
This match was held at the 
Commercial Exhibits Build
ing, Tri-State Fair Grounds 
and sponsored by the Pan
handle Kennel Gub of Ama
rillo, Texas.

Both 4-H’ers entered Con
formation Gasses and did 
very well. Gwyn took first 
place in open (Rottweilers) 
with her 8 m< nth male 
Robert's Robby. Michael 
took second in open (German 
Shepherd Dogs) with his 8 
month female Keesha

Lorane s Bit '0  Honey. This 
was the first time in the ring 
for both dogs so we are very 
proud of our 4-H’ers and 
their canine partners

Michael also entered 
Junior Showmanship (which 
is the same as conformation 
except they are judging the 
handler rather than the dog). 
He and Baron Maxwell Von 
Schamann (1 yr. Doberman 
Pinscher) won the junior 
class (10-13), then had to 
compete head to head with 
the winner of the senior class 
(14-17). They also won this, 
which gave them a beautiful 
trophy and the title of “ Best 
Junior H and ler" of the 
match. This was only their 
third attempt in this event, 
previously they had taken 
one second place.

Once again we would like 
to thank Bob and Vera Andis 
for their faithfpl and patient 
endurance with these kids. 
Without them, none of this 
would be possible.

Also a very special thanks 
to the PKC and Judi Lind- 
say-Lawler of Amarillo for 
their help. The PKC is 
h o ld in g  C o n fo rm a tio n  
Gasses each Thursday night

in the same building, Judi is 
the instructor. Michael is 
attending these classes, 
which normally cost S25, but 
for 4-H'ers there is no 
charge. Bob and Vera and 
the PKC are strong sup
porters of the 4-H Dog 
Program. Thanks again all of 
you.

Our obedience classes are 
meeting every Monday at 
7:00 P.M. at the Community 
Center, we have 15 4-H'ers 
and their dogs along with 
four adults and their canine 
friends. We have everything 
from Chihuahuas to Dober
mans. with several adorable 
mixed breeds for good 
measure. Bring your dog 
and come join us. 4-H’ers 
are free, adults $20. This 
money goes for trophies and 
trip expenses for 4-H Shows. 
The State 4-H Dog Show will 
be held in Dumas in August 
this year, so we hope to have 
a good turn out from Donley 
County. If you’re interested 
in this program come check 
us out Monday night or call 
874-3419 for more informa
tion. There’s still time to get 
a dog ready for Dumas so 
let’s do it!

M  F i r s t  B r I T H ^ T R U S T  statement of Condition
OF clarendon December 30,1983

ASSETS LIABILITIES
-

Cash & Due From Banks . . . . $ 1,660,046.84 Capital S to c k ............... ........ $ 250,000.00

Federal Funds S o ld ............. . $ 3,650,000.00
T

U.S. Treasury Securities . . . .$  2,433,401.61 . • S u rp lu s ......................... . . $ 1,250,000.00

U.S. Government 
Agencies & Corporations . . . $ 5,205,713.15

\

Obligations of States & 
Political S ubd iv is ions ........ . $ 4,211,611.63

Undivided Profits 
& R eserves................... . . . . “ $ 1.561.366.65

Loans & D iscounts............... $16,862,697.90

Bank Premises,
Furniture & F ix tu re s ........... $ 114,964.87

Liability Reserves . . . ........ $ 899.015.55

Stock in
Federal Reserve B a n k ........ $ 45,000.00 D ep os its ....................... ........ $31,317,303.96

Other Assets....................... \ $ 1,094,250.16

T o ta l .................................. $35,277,686.16 T o ta l ......................... .....$35 ,277,686.16

OFFICERS DIRECTORS

Bronnie F. McNabb, Jr.
President &
Ch'et Executive Officer

Joe  T. Lovell
Sr. Vice-President 
& Trust Officer

Doug Burgess
Vice-President

Jimmy L. Garland
Vice-President

Phyllis Ford
' Cashier

Jem Simmons
Auditor

Clara Lohoefer
Asst. Cashier

Billie Guill
Asst. Cashier

Jaci McAnear
Asst. Cashier

tookie Thomberry
Asst Cashier

Ruth J. Hancock
Asst Cashier

Josephine Burgess
Asst. Cashier

Cloe Ann Newhouse
Asst. Cashier

Sue Peterson
Asst Cashier

Robert A. Keown
Agricultural Representative

Anna Moores Simmons 
Chairman of the Board 
H.L. Benson 
D. E. Leathers 
Joe T. Lovell 
Bronnie F. McNabb. Jr. 
Jem Simmons 
Frank White. Jr.
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S c H O o t
M e n u
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, 14-30
M e a d a y -B u rr ito e s  w ith 
cheese, buttered corn, tossed 
salad, chocolste pudding, 
milk.
Taaaday-M exican special, 
tossed salad. Ranch Style 
beans, peaches, milk.
Wadaaaday-Turkey and rice, 
green beans, mashed pota
toes, pumpkin pie with whip 
cream, milk.
T haraday-Spaghetti with 
meat sauce, English peas, 
hot rolls, peanut butter and 
honey, milk.
Frlday-Chili burger on bun, 
tossed salad, tator tots, plum 
cobbler, milk.

EMS
Activity
Report

01-02-84 Lei is Gifford, 91 
of Garendon from Thomas 
Nursing Center, McLean to 
residence, Garendon.
Trauma.

01-06-83 Lorene House 62 
of Garendon from residence 
to Hall County Hospital, 
Memphis. Medical.

01-06-84 Leslie Watson, %  
of Garendon from Medical 
Center Ginic, Garendon to 
Northwest Texas Hospital, 
Amarillo. Trauma.

01-06-84 L.H. Price. 86 of 
Garendon from residence to 
Hall County Hospital, Mem
phis. Medical.-

01-07-84 Glenda Wilson, 
22 of Garendon from resi
dence to Amarillo Emergen
cy Receiving Center, Amaril
lo. Baby boy delivered 
enroute. Medical.

01-08-83 Veda MahafTey. 
59 of Ashtola from residence 
to St. Anthonys Hospital, 
Amarillo. Trauma.

8 responses handled 
1984 to date.

in

EMS

Association

m eeting

Ashtola-Martin News
By NAOMI GREEN

The Garendon EMS As
sociation will hold its regular 
meeting on Monday, January 
16. 1984 at the Garendon 
Fire Station. This is the 
meeting where officers are 
elected for the coming year 
so everyone, especially pros
pective new members are 
encouraged to be present.

Membership is open to 
anyone interested in learning 
about EMS. Members are 
not expected to join the 
ambulance service of fire 
dept, unless they want to. 
A member need not be 
certified by the state as an 
ECA, EMT. or Paramedic to 
join.

The time of the meeting 
will.be 7:30 p.m.

Friday night Albert and 
Janice Hollar of Paducah 
were visitors in the Burl 
Hollar home.

Ismanetl Gray went to 
Floydada Saturday and got 
Charline, Roxene and Ray
line Brown for a trip to Smyer 
to visit the Ron Jackson 
family.

Mr. and Mrs. Skeet Brown 
visited with Gary, Marcia 
and Carrie Sue Davis at 
Stratford. They returned by 
way of Stinnett and visited 
with Kay and Harold Green.

Mr. and M rs. Doyce 
Graham spent the weekend 
in Plain view with Mr. and 
Mrs. Robert Graham.

Sunday morning the Carl 
Taylors came from Amarillo 
to the Burl Hollar home. 
Burl, Monte and Carl went to 
Paducah to visit relatives 
while Vemie, Carline and 
Minde visited and went to 
church here.

Mr. and Mrs. Larry Hinkle 
of Tucson, Arizona and Ray
mond Hinkle visited with Mr. 
and Mrs. Doyce Graham 
Tuesday.

Mr? and Mrs. Horace 
G reen, C lint, Lindsay, 
David, Jerry, Jerry Jr.. Larry 
Jason and Lori Green went to 
Lubbock Saturday for the 
wedding of Robin green and 
Paulina Jacobo. Katherine 
Green catered the reception. 
Mr. and Mrs. Jerome Doer- 
rie, Jennifer, Elena and 
Charlotte Payne of Booker, 
Morris, Ben and Margaret 
Green of Pampa and Beth 
Payne of Fritch were also in 
attendance at the ceremony 
and reception.

Veda Elliott and Mr. and 
Mrs. Darrell Leffew, Stan 
and Terry and Brett White 
were in Amarillo for business 
Saturday. They visited with 
Mr. and Mrs. Buddy Brun
son.

LaRue Pitman of Amarillo 
came to visit her parents, the 
Tom Shadles, Sunday. She 
also visited with Mr. and 
Mrs. Chester Scott.

Melba Risley visited with 
the Tom Shadles Sunday 
afternoon.

The Tom Shadles 
guests in the Joe Neal Shadle 
home Sunday evening.

Seth Thom berry of Mem
phis came Thursday and 
stayed until Friday evening 
with his grandparents, the 
Lloyd Risleys.

Mr. and Mrs. Lloyd Risley 
attended the supper and 
domino game at the Cham
berlain Community Center 
Friday night.

Brodus and Ruth Ann 
Spivey of Austin came Tues
day night to visit with the 
Claude Spiveys. Jerld , 
Becky. Oleta and Davis Lane 
of Turkey joined the family to 
visit the same evening.

Mr. and Mrs. Buster Em
mons and Mr. and Mrs. Lacy 
Noble played dominoes in 
the home of the Lloyd Risleys 
one night last week.

Veda Mahaffey fell Satur
day and broke her hip. 
She was taken to St. An
thonys Hospital in Amarillo 
for surgery.

Hubert Rhoades was in

“I take the same care with 
animals that 
Block takes

taxes.

"I know I’m in good hands when Block prepares my tax 
return. My preparer goes to school every year to get special 
training. And she does taxes hundred of times. Training 
and experience — that’s what makes you good at your job. 
I’ll care for the animals and let Block take care of my
taxes.

People who know their business go to '

H & R  B L O C K

220 North 10th St. 
Mm *U *'T X . 79245 

806-259-2714 
CHBenHaws- 
M-F 9 i00-6 i00  
Sat. 9:00 5.00
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Clarendon for business 
Thursday. He returned to 
Amarillo with Loren and 
Ruth Rhoades for further 
recuperation.

Lakers
H om em akers
m et

Monday, January 9, the 
Lakers Homemakers G ub 
held their first meeting of the 
new year, 1984 at City Hall in 
Howard wick.

Meeting was called to 
order by president, Trudy 
Davis. Minutes were read by 
Sec.-Treas. Lucille Boren 
and approved.

No visitors were present. 
M em bers presen t were 
Lucille Boren, Lola Bartel, 
Alma Bingham, Penny Butts. 
Nell Derr. Trudy Davis, Alice 
Hood, Madeline Jones, Ruby 
Keith, Mary M atthew s. 
Margaret Pettit, Margaret 
Wells, and Lela Whitehead.

Madaline Jones attended 
her first Council meeting as 
the Lakers Council Delegate 
Monday. January 9 at 4:30 
(i.m. at the Extension office 
in Garendon.

The Lakers would like to 
welcome the new Extension 
Homemakers Club in Hed- 
ley. Hope you enjoy your 
club as much as we do ours. 
We will meet you at the 
banquet!

Upcoming events are 
T.E.H.A. meeting in Dumas 
on the 26th of January. 
Saturday, January 28 at 6:30 
p.m. in the basement of First 
Christian Church, the Donley 
County Extension Home
makers Banquet will be held 
and the "Woman of the

Year”  will be nominated 
from the five clubs nominees 
for "Woman of the Year” . 
The Lakers nominee is Mar
garet Pettit.

Program was on preparing 
and planning on projects for 
the year. We will be starting 
soon.

Meeting was adjourned 
and refreshm ents were 
served by Lola Bartel and 
Nell Derr. Delicious fruit 
cake, candy and cookies, tea 
and coffee over a view of the 
club scrapbook of 1983 and 

I pictures for the new year, 
V 1984 scrapbook, of offices 

and "Woman of the Year” 
nominee.
. “ Every moment of our fife 
is a new beginning.”

Farm Program 
signup begins

"We will begin accepting 
applications for the 1984 
farm programs on January 
16th,”  Edwin Campbell, 
CED, said. The 1984 acreage 
reduction programs were an
nounced last August for 
wheat and during the fall for

corn, grain sorghum, barley, 
oats, cotton and rice.

Campbell said to be eli
gible for loans and target 
price protection farm ers 
must sign up and comply 
with the acreage reduction 
program requirements.

To emphasize the conser
vation aspects of the 1984 
program s, land removed 
from production will be put 
into an acreage conservation 
reserve (ACR). "W e en
courage farmers to place 
their more erosive land into 
the ACR while continuing to 
balance supply with demand.

For reducing their wheat 
acTes by 30 percent of their 
base, fanners will be eligible 
for target price protection at 
$4.45 per bushel, price sup
port loans at $3.30 per bushel 
and the option to reduce their 
acreage an additional 10 to 
20 percent for a payment-in- 
kijig at 75 percent of their 
program yield, according to 
Campbell.

Farmers who reduce their 
feed grain, acreage by 10 
percent of their base will 
receive federal target prices 
of $3.03 per bushel for corn, 
$2.88 for grain sorghum, 
$2.60 for barley and $1.60 a 
bushel for oats. They also 
will be eligible for loan rates 
of $2.55 a bushel for corn, 
$2.42 for sorghum. $2.08 for 
barley and $1.31 per bushel 
for oats.

The upland cotton pro
gram offers farmers a target 
price of 81 cents per pound 
and a loan rate of 55 cents

per pound for reducing their 
cotton acres by 25 percent of 
their base. Farmers who 
reduce their extra long staple 
cotton acres by 10 percent of 
their base will be eligible for 
target price protection of 99 
cents per pound and loans at 
82.50 cents per pound. 
“ The 1984 crop of extra long 
staple cotton will be the first 
covered by new farm legis
lation, making the program 
similar to the upland cotton 
program,” Campbell said.

For reducing their rice 
acres by 25 percent, farmers 
will be eligible for target 
price protection of $11.90 per 
hundredweight and a na
tional average loan rate of 
$8.00 per hundredweight.

The ASCS official said 
participation in the acreage 
reduction programs is a way 
in which farmers can control 
o v e r-su p p ly  s i tu a t io n s .  
“ The programs also will 
provide a degree of insur
ance for farmers against 
price fluctuations and ad
verse weather conditions.”

Contracts signed by pro
gram participants will be 
considered binding and will 
provide for liquidated  
damages for failure to com
ply with program require
ments. The sign-up period 
ends February 24th.

Jaws of Life

Donations
From Mrs. H.T. Warner in 

memory of Edna Hudson, 
Paul Montgomery, and Anna 
Gark.

From W.T. Sullivan 
family, Gaude, in memory of 
Jupe Johnson.

From Mr. and Mrs. Ernest 
Tipton in memory of F.L. t  
Behrens and Jupe Johnson.

Dr. Jack L  Rose
O P TO M E TR IS T

Office Hours Tues. 9 -5  Fri. 2 -5
121 N. Main Phone 256- 3203

Vr

...................................
_ l __ M w a m a a i

-  -  -



1984 Annual Girl 

Scout Cookie Sale
January 21 through Feb- 

ntary 1, the Girl Scouts will 
be taking orders for cookies- 
these cookies will be de
livered to you March 6-17. 
This year’s theme for the 
sale is “ Cookie Marathon” 
so we plan to kick it off with a 
Girl Scout bicycle ride on the 
morning of January 21.

The following is a chart 
that explains:

WHERE THE MONEY 
GOES

Cost of Cookies A  other 
expenses 42.4%
Troop Profit 14.3%
Incentives (Patches. T-Shirts

n * Jaa. 12, 1964

M aintenance A  Improve
ments for camp Mel Davis- A  
Camp Cibola 28.8%
Girl Program 10.5%

All the cookie money goes 
to the girls' activities, as you 
can plainly see. Please 
contact your friendly scouts 
and place your orders--si 
always, you are the reason 
Girl Scouting succeeds in 
Garendon I Thank you for 
your support)

H & E
RESTAURAN

T H U R S D A Y  
N IG H T  S P E C IA L

Fresh H o m e M a d e  P I Z Z A
A F T E R  5 P. M .

$ - » 5 o
S M A L L  1 1 ”  M

L a r q c r  13”  $^|PPL a r q c r  13”  SflPP
CHOICE:

S A U S A G E ,
H A M B U R G E R ,  A N D  P E P P E R O N I

& E S P E C IA L  $45?

F R ID A Y  S P E C IA L
FRESH L O C A L  R A I S E D  FIS H -

C A T F IS H  or T R O U T  S T E A K

$ 4 * 0

Cold S la w ,  French Fries 
Hush Puppies

THE n a t i o n s  S t j D'O

O ne 8 x 10 Color Portrait

$30.00 Value for only .99C
Your choice of fam ily group or individual 

One special offer per family, one per person

CLARENDON, TEXAS 
WESTERN SK IES MOTEL 
FRIDAY, JANUARY 1 3 ,  1 9 8 4  
HRS: 1 : 0 0  P . M.  - 9 : 0 0  P. M.

B2 M inors m ust be  a cco m p a n ied  I f  _
by an adult. LaLu

Pastor Cary L. Pinion and the 
members off the Calvary 
Baptist Church invite you to 
attend the 1984 stewardship 
and Missions Conference

Jan. 11th - 15th
7:00 Nightly 
(Except Sat.) 

and at 10:00 a.m. 
Sunday

CALVARY
BAPTIST

Higway 287 , Clarendon 
. . * 

Hear messages by Rev. Mike Haley,
Special Guest Speaker

Here Testimonies -
and see slide presentated by Guest Missionaries:

Joe Misfud - Malta Richard Crotts - New Guinea 
Steve Workman - Kenya Paul Brock - Germany

rial music nightly by Johnny and Nelda Flanagai 

Nursery will be provided during each service

Don't miss the special Frid a y m orning service nt 10:00 a.m .

EVERYONE INVITED ^
Nope Te See T e n  There

Mother’s 
March of 
Dimes

Monday, January 16th 
through Friday, January 20th 
will mark the days for 
C larendon’s first annual 
Mother’s March of Dimes. 
Volunteers will be walking 
their blocks on these days 
collecting nickels, dim es, 
and dollars for the March of 
Dimes Birth Defects Foun
dation.

The March of Dimes is 
combatting the nation's most 
serious child health prob
lem...birth defects, which 
each year strike more than 
250,000 babies. They suffer 
from mental retardation, 
blindness, deafness, missing 
limbs, defective blood cells 
or body chemistry disorders.

The generosity of the 
American people has 
enabled the March of Dimes 
to invest one billion dollars in 
the children of tomorrow. 
The first investment paid off 
when the March of Dimes 
conquered polio. The ongo
ing investment is in the 
battle against birth defects.

Your help is needed) 
Many more volunteers are 
needed to collect donations 
and more dollars are needed 
to support the work being 
done. Please, won't you 
help? Won’t you walk a 
block for these children who 
can’t?

Call Dona Goss at v874- 
3854. Walk together - as a 
family - with a friend - with a 
neighbor. And when the 
March of Dimes volunteers 
call on your home * give 
generously!

Sales Tax 
payments
sent

State Comptroller Bob Bui- 
i lock sent checks totaling 

$44.6 million in local sales 
tax payments to the 980 cities 
that levy the one percent city 
sales tax. These checks are 
up a whopping 39.5 percent 
over last January's pay- 

.ments. Bullock said. “ A big 
part of that increase came 
because 15,000 taxpayers 
who previously only paid 
taxes four times a year 
started paying every month 
and we got their money back 
to the 980 city halls that 
much quicker. But some of 
the increase is due to the 
economic recovery we're see
ing in Texas."

Groom received 11,070.71 
this period compared to 
$1,437.79 collected during 
the same period last year 
resulting in a 25.53 percent 
reduction. Wellington's net 
payment this month was 
$3,281.50 up from the same 
period last year of $2,274.21 
giving them a 44.29 percent 
increase.

Garendon was up 24.36 
percent with $4,615.22 this 
period and $3,711.17 for the 
same period the previous 
year. No percentages were 
given for Hedley and 
Howardwick this period.

Memphis in Hall County 
received the largest percent 
in the area with a 106.83 
percent increase. They re
ceived $4,642.63 this period 
and $2,244.64 in the same 
period last year.

January checks were for 
taxes collected on sales made 
in November and reported to 
the Comptroller's office by 
December 20.

Greenbelt Nurses Assn, 
forms in Donley County
We are pleased to an

nounce the formation of the 
Greenbelt Nurses Associa
tion, a group that has joined 
to promote nursing in Donley 
County and the surrounding 
areas.

This association is open to 
anyone, not just licensed 
personnel.

We plan to have interest
ing speakers, a scholarship 
given to the Garendon Col

lege Vocational nurses school 
and generally promote the 
nursing profession.

Officers of the association 
are Betty Molder L.V.N., 
President: Jane  Barner
L.V.N., Vice President; 
Sharon Holland L.V.N., Sec
retary-Treasurer and Marie 
McCracken L.V.N. program 
chairman.^

Their first meeting will be 
Thursday. January 12 at 7,

p.m. at Medical Center. The 
speaker will be Billie Schaf
fer speaking on Alzheimer’s 
Disease. Over 1 million 
people in the United States 
suffer from this disease, at 
present it is known to be an 
incurable diseaae but much 
has been learned in recent 
years so come hear this in
teresting lecture. Public is 
invited.

HELEN WOODY received father and areat areat arand. arandfatber A. M. i
d.1. five aeneradon picture of father. Babv Dale Chance. 6 58: and areat .m a t < r u .
her ^ tb er and her brother .  m onth ., fa ,her Joe D. |e  fatber W p h  Andrew fj M ,
fam ily. They are father. chance. 19: arandfatber Joe Chance 82
arand father, areat arand Bradv Chance. 39: areat

Rates Ratings

10.10%
One Y ear Certificate

*500 Minimum Deposit

8 .9 0 %
Cash Manager Accounts
$2,500 Minimum Deposit

8 .1 5 %
Super Now Account
•$2,500 M inimum Deposit

8 .9 5 %
91 Day Certificates
$2,500 Minimum Deposit

9 .4 0 %
6 Month Money Market Certificates
$2,500 M inimum [Deposit

10.75%
18 Month Money Market Certificates
$500 Minimum Deposit

10.95%
30 Month Money Market Certificates
$500 M inimum Deposit

10.65%
IRA Accounts
Variable Rate

Federal Regulations require a penalty 
to/ early withdrawal - Insured to $100,000 
by FSLIC

VERNON SAVINGS
1725 W ilbarger S treet V ernon . T exas 76384 (617) 553-3362

tit
113 No Main Frederick OK 7354.1 (4051335 5544 * 

10th ami Easly Si Paducah TX.7M248 i806l492 t687
114 So 6lh St, Memphis TX 79245 (8061259-3384 
423 No Main Childress TX 79201 (8171937 8680

14850 Monitor! Rd Dallas TX 75240 (2141392 2 154
FSD C
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Hayes, guest of his father. 
Jim; David Smith, gueat of 
his father, Don; Susan Bent- 
ly, guest of her husband. 
Dan; and John McGee of 
Irving, Texas who was the 
guest of A.R. Henson. Dan 
Bently introduced Milton 
"Buff”  Morris and Deborah 
Bridge with O pportunity, 
Inc. Mr. Morris founded the 
corporation in 1953 with 
S500. It grew to $35,000 in 
assets by 1974 and 
$2,500,000 by 1983. Its 
purpose is to provide loans to 
college students, particularly 
those students who have 
been unable to obtain loans 
from other sources.

steak, great northern beans, 
buttered broccoli, cole slaw, 
com muffins, and peach 
cobbler.
Fri., Jaa. 13-Pork chops, 
^ugratin potatoes, turnips 
and greens, pineapple and 
cottage cheese salad, corn 
muffins, strawberry cream 
pie.
Mon., Jan. 16-Salmon cakes, 
chopped broccoli, cream 
style com, cabbage and 
apple salad, com muffins 
and banana cake.
Toes., Jan. 17-Roast ham, 
sweet potatoes, mixed vege
tables, pineapple and cheese 
salad, com muffins, sliced 
peaches with cookies.

Memories with Rev. Paul 
Hancock, officiating. Inter
ment was in Citizens Ceme
tery with arrangements un
der the direction of Robert
son Funeral Directors.

Miss Talley died at 12:20 
a.m. on Friday, January 6, 
1984 in Pam pa Nursing 
Center. She was born May 9, 
1891 in Texas and had lived 
in Donley County before 
moving to Pampa where she 
worked as an office manager 
with Pampa Motor Freight 
for many years before her 
retirement. She was a 
Methodist.

Survivors include one sis
ter, Mrs. Helen Talley Ker- 
bow of Pampa; and several 
nieces and nephews.

Casket bearers were Bill 
Thom berry, Sandy Thorn- 
berry, Raymond Gates, and 
Bill Lowe.

Obituaries 1972 at Memphis, Texas. 
He died in 1975. She was a 
member of the First Baptist 
Church in Clarendon.

Survivors include four 
daughters, Mrs. Zelma Hef
ner of Amarillo, Mrs. Letrous 
Harlan of Amarillo, Mrs. 
Inez Kulaka of Hollywood, 
California, M rs. Gaynell 
Barker of Amarillo; two sons, 
Chester Scott of Amarillo, 
Billy Scott of Amarillo; ten 
grandchildren and thirteen 
great granaenuaren.

Casket bearers were Lacy 
Noble, F.O. Hodge, Gene 
Alderson, Bill Mooring, Billy 
Goodman, and Joe Lovell.

Mrs. Leona Le« Scott 
Qnattlebaum

Funeral services for Mrs. 
Leona Lee Scott Quattlebaum 
age 88. were held at 4:00 
p.m. on Sunday, January 8, 
1964 in Robertson Chapel of 
Memories with Rev. Paul 
Heil, Pastor of the First 
Baptist Church, officiating. 
Interment was in Citizens 
Cemetery with the arrange
ments under the direction of 
Robertson Funeral Directors.

Mrs. Quattlebaum died at 
12:01 a.m. on Saturday, 
January 7,1984 in Northwest 
Texas Hospital in Amarillo. 
She was bora February 6, 
1895 in Bryson, Texas and 
had beeh a resident of Don
ley County for 67 years. 
She married Walter Carl 
Scott on April 9, 1911 at 
Perrin, Texas. He died in

ASCS
News

Hedley
News

Mias May Cricket Talley
Funeral services for Miss 

May Cricket Talley, age 92 of 
Pampa, were held at 2:00 
p.m. on Sunday, January 8, 
1984 in Robertson Chapel of

B i l  >00000000

by DARLENE BALL TAKING ADVANTAGE of some warm weather 
on the golf coarse are these two Pampa goffers.The Lions 

Tale

Edwin Campbell today 
urged Donley County farm
ers to report any changes in 
their farm operations which 
could affect farm program 
benefits for 1984.

“ In order for us to help 
producers get program bene
fits, farm records must be 
up-to-date,” said Campbell. 
“ T h e re fo re , p ro d u c e rs  
should contact our office if a 
farm will have a new owner 
effective for 1984, or if a 
change is made in the opera
tion of an existing unit."

He said plans to combine 
farms or divide a farm should 
be requested as soon as 
possible because reconstitu
tions require special proces
sing as well as county com
mittee approval.

“ Likewise, farmers who 
want to establish proven 
yields for 1984 feed grains or 
wheat should assemble proof 
of production records for this 
year's crop."

The ASCS official said 
production evidence must be 
kept separate for each year 
and for each farm. Farmers 
will be given the opportunity 
to request a proven yield 
until the final signup date if 
production evidence so war-

Condolences po to Roy 
Brown, Jr. for the recent loss 
of his wife, Sandra of Ama
rillo.

The Bob Rolands had 
company Sunday from 
M asterson, Mr. Roland's 
sister and husband. Mr. and 
Mrs. Ed Savor.

Senior Citizens Menu 
Wed., Jan. U-Fried liver 
with onions or chicken strips, 
macaroni with cheese, green 
beans, apple rings, rolls and 
banana pudding.
Thors., Jan. 12-Hamburger

INSURANCE
by GENE ALDERSON

The Clarendon Lions Gub 
held its regular meeting on 
Tuesday, January 10, 1984. 
Twenty-five members. Lion 
Sweetheart Jessie Adams 
and six guests were present. 
Following the regular open
ing cerem ony, Liontamer 
Messer introduced Spencer

AFFORDABLE
YOU MAY BE EIIGIBLE FOR A BETTER PRICE OR 
BROADER COVERAGE THAN YOU ARE GETTING.

CALL US TODAY AND COMPARE YOUR POLICY 
COVERAGE AND PRICE WITH OURS.

WE STRIVE FOR QUICK, EFFICIENT, FRIENDLY 
SERVICE -  AT THE LOWEST POSSIBLE PRICE.yoir it's different

15%  Discount on Autos• Fuel saving redial construction
• For all aaaaon. year round service
• Tough steel belts for long tire life
• For cars with front or rear wheel 

drive 3 5 %  Discount on Homeowners

NORPP
J h su r a n e e  A g e n e y ,  J n e .

USD A Choice. Beef

Reserve right to limit quantity.
Some Item* not exactly aa Illustrated 
Some Hems In limited Quantity.

Sunday 9-7 
Monday -Saturday 8-7

UMnuft
JUMBO
Wdofli i

/  x / .

Kraft Orange/Ptaeapple

Austex
Gibson Low Fat Gallon

Gebhardt Jumbo

TV Sliced

Towels

Sue PRICE

P18575R14 60.41
P19575R14 63.601
P20S75R14 67.33
P20575R15 G X 2
P21575R15 [73.13
P12575R15 76-32
P23575R1S 79.47
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Sheriffs Report
DECEMBER

Total jail days in Dec. 132 
396 meals served for month 
of December.
25 total people arrested for 
month of December.

Logged Activities
Fire Calls Taken & Logged 5 
Ambulance Calls taken A  
Logged » 30
Radio Calls dispatched A  
received (Local and inter 
city) 2350
Inmate Telephone log 69 
Inmate Visitation 8
Accident Reports 18
Offense Reports 4
Citations Served 13
Traffic Tickets issued 6 

Total trips made In 
transportation of prisoners 

2 Trips to Amarillo.
1 trip to Shamrock.
1 Trip to Gatesville.
1 trip to Memphis.
1 trip to Lake view.
Total Mileage on cars In Doc. 
Car #3, 75,503, Miles for 
Dec. 1,452.
Car #4, 97,700, miles driven 
for Dec. 3,128.
Car #5, 9,160, Miles driven 
for Dec. 584.
Car #10. 95,680, Miles driven 
for Dec. 21%.

Logged Activities
Fire calls taken A  logged 98 
Ambulance calls taken A  
logged 244
Radio calls dispatched A  
received (Local A  Inter, 
city) 24,055
Inmate telephone log 1 ISO 
Inmate visitation 
Accident reports 
Offense reports 
Citations served 
Traffic tickets issued 
Total Teletypes System

Disturbing the Peace 4 
False Report 1
Possession of Marijuana 19 
Failure to keep child in 
school 10
Not paying child support 4 
Attempted murder 2

Thefts 58
Mental s
Forgery-Felony _ 1
Hindering Secured credi- 
tors |
Total prisoners arrested for
1983

266
88

118
153
189

Output (excluding Decem- 
ber)23697
Input (excluding Decem
ber) 9,641

YEARLY SHERIFF' 
REPORT

Burglaries 71

Month Jail Days Meals Served Prist

January 233 699 27
February 131 408 39
March 88 264 21
April 94 282 31
May 151 453 29

. June 127 381 29
July 87 . 261 32
August 171 513 71
September 221 663 67
October 145 435 17
November 150 450 34
December 132 3% 25
Totals 1730 5205 422

422

Prisoners Arrested

FHA news
D.W.I. 83
Public Intox. 86
Disorderly Conduct 48
Criminal Mischief 3
Traffic Warrants 8
Transporting Liquor 2
Evading Arrest 4
Dumping Sewage 2
Minor in Consumption 6
Assault 22
Probation Violation 15
Contributing to a Minor 3
Trespassing 25
Runaway 1

We must Reduce Our
Jean Inventory

Also Shirts

Student
Jeans .

Reg. $14.98

$1200Now

Dress Jeans |
W u  $14.91 |

$ 1 2 ° #  |

T  Reg. Fit 1̂
| Was $15.49

I no. * J 2 ”  j

Now
Cowboy Cut j 

’ Was $16.49
I $1^19  
u^i<UBL J lZ . ___|

Childress Butcher Shop
240 2nd Next to Childress Bottling

937-6069

The Clarendon FHA, as a 
group, sold over $6,200.00 
worth of Tom Watt. Tom 
Watt Fund Raising consists 
of a suit case-type bo* filled 
with all sorts of goodies - 30 
in all.

Regina Havens and Tish 
Robinson were the top sales 
persons. Each of the young 
women sold over $700.00 
worth of Tom Watt.

Other FHA members who 
wofked very hard include 
Gwen Bohanon. who sold

over $547.00; Judy High
tower sold over $450.00; 
Shawna Skelton brought in 
over $380.00; Glenda 
McLearen, Cassie Stewart, 
Vivian Brundige and Annette 
Watson each sold over 
$ 200.00.

Thanks to the Clarendon 
F.H.A. girls for all working 
very hard to make a worth
while project such a success 
and especially to the com
munity for helping us and 
our organization.

inLesia Fuston in Sand 
Hills Hereford Show

Lesia Fuston, Donley 
County 4-H’er, exhibited 2 
steers and a heifer at the 
Sand Hills Hereford Show in 
Odessa last week according 
to County Extension Agent 
Ronald Gooch.

Lesia placed 4th with her 
junior heifer calf. In the 
steer show she placed 7th 
with a heaw weight steer

New Car List
Purchased from AJderson 

Chevrolet
1984 Cadillac by W.J. 

Boykin, Northfield.
1984 Cadillac by Noreen 

Culver. Groom.
1984 CMC Surburban by 

John C. Breeding. Sham
rock.
. 1984 GMC Suburban by 
Paul Bennett, Amarillo.

1984 GMC PU by Ben
jamin L. Carson, Quail.

1984 Buick by Bertha 
Knight, Groom.

1984 GMC PU by G A J 
Farms. Hobbs. NM.

1984 Buick by Wayne 
Bryan. Amarillo.

and 9th with her middle 
weight. She sold the 9th 
place steer in the premium 
sale for $1.10 per pound.

Lesia was elected to a 
three-year-ftrm on the board 
of directors of the Texas 
Junior Hereford Assn. She 
was also elected as reporter 
of the TJHA for 1984.

REDDY SAYS: 

Please Remember 

to return the top 

half of your electric 

bill with your payment. . .

r o m *  w t u  cia 780

W€ST TEXAS UTILITIES COMPANY

!***"*!

PLEASE R ETU R N  TH IS  S TU B  W ITH PAYM ENT

APR -  ANNUAL PER C EN TAGE RATE

WTU and your electric servant, Reddy Kilowatt, thank you 
for your help. When you mail or bring in the top half of your 
electric bill with your payment, you're helping to ensure 
proper credit to your account, and WTU can give you 
speedier and more accurate service.

WEST TEXAS UTILITIES COMPANY

OHM
A M cnihil of F h r  ( rim .il dual South W«*si Svslimi

\ Remember Reddy Tppties the energy but only you can use it wisely' f

Thanks to all of you for the 
attendance last week, we 
hope it wasn't due to cabin 
fever from the cold weather 
and that it will continue in 
the future.

We are planning a shop
ping trip to Amarillo on 
Friday, January 27, 1984. 
The bus will leave the Center 
at 12 noon. This trip will be 
at no cost to those going, so 
the first Fifteen (15) to sign 
up will be the ones to enjoy 
this trip. A list will be posted 
at the Center for those in
terested  to place their 
names. Hurry, it doesn't 
take long to get fifteen 
names.

There will be an Advisory 
Council Meeting in Amarillo, 
Texas on January 18, 1984. 
Waldon Moore and Clyde 
Putman of our Board of 
Directors are scheduled to 
attend. Fhese meetings are 
established to assist and 
inform Senior Citizen Cen
ters in the Panhandle area.

The Senior Citizens Dance 
Gub will host the 3rd Tues
day night dance. January 17, 
1984, from 8 to 11 p m . at the 
Lions Hall. Live music by the 
“ Off-Beats" from Memphis. 
If you like good country A 
western music come by and 
enjoy dancing or just listen to 
the music and visit.

i Manx
Thors., Jan. 12-Meat loaf, 
vegetables, potato, tossed 
salad, cherry pie, rolls, milk 
choice, fruit juice.
San. Jan. 15-Pre-cooked ham 
turkey breast, candied yam 
with marshmallow, mixed 
frozen vegetables, fruit salad 
torte cake choice, rolls, milk 
choice.
Mon. Jan. 16-Chili pie. green 
beans, tossed salad, egg 
custard, rolls, milk choice, 
fruit juice.
Toes., Jan. 17-Beef franks, 
sauerkraut, tomatoes, pea 
and cheese salad, pudding, 
rolls, milk choice, fruit juice. 
Wad., Jan. 18-Salmon cro
quettes, fried okra, green 
beans, congealed salad, 
chocolate cake, rolls, milk 
choice, fruit juice.

Senior Citizen Dance
Senior Citizens will have a 

dance Tuesday, January 17 
at the Lions Club Hall from 
8-11 p.m.

S a n d ra 's  C u s t o m  D r a p e r ie s

w  ie.F.h Custom Drapery Sale I

S P E C TA CU L AR
S A V I N G S

7  D H A P E R I t S  
I TOP T R f A T N U N T S  
l B l O S P R f  A O S  
, I A B U  H O U N D S  
. B U N D S  S H A O t S  
,AND MORE'

In eighteenth-century Eur
ope. sugar was such a rare 
and highly priced commodi
ty that it was included in 
a list of jewels and precious 
gems presented as gifts to 
the Queen of Hungary.

BUS STATION

Which has moved to S19 W. 2nd

(Next Doer To Donut Shop)

874-2113Pick a sweet orange by exam 
ining the navel. Choose the 
ones with the biqgeet holes.

P H A R V ) / ^ C Y

TRAIL WAYS

It wasn'-t until 1863 that Americans started to take drugs 
in commercially made pills. Jacob Dunton, a Philadelphia 
wholesale druggist, originated the machine.

ROSE BOWL 
QUICK QUIZ

1947 Rose Bowl 
UCLA vs. Illinois

The birth  o f the New 
Year has’ long been as
soeiated with the  famous 
P a s a d e n a  T ournam ent of 
Roses P a ra d e  a n d  Rose 
Bowl Game The Rose Bowl 
is the “ G randdaddy o f All 
Bowl Games” and rem ains 
the m ost widely-viewed co l
legiate game each year

1 The .first Rose Bowl 
Game was to  he played in 
tw o 35-m inute halves, hut 
instead was played in one 

mgnute and one 27 min 
u te  half W hy° •

2. A l th o u g h  th e  f i r s t  
Ro<e Bowl Game was played 
in 1902. the game has 
been played consecutively 
only since 1916 What sport 
replaced the game during 
th a t 14 year hiatus?

3. What team  headed for 
Rose Bowl com petition  with 
the only perfect conference 
record in Big Ten h ilto ry?

I How m any tim es have 
UCLA and the University o f 
Illinois m et in Rose Bowl 
battle '’
aouo X|UO ja tp o  q a»a  pauvj 

IUI|U a lp  puB suitufl aqi 
‘H ?6l Z .Gvnuep u o  atuvf) 
f.wog ^so>j q t o i  ■‘ Ml ul ■‘ •‘UR 
jR.iddR Jia q i o t J O U j  f- 

-  p jo a e .1 aaua
j a j U O ; y  u a l  I t ig  0  6  ■ M U *  
tuRst | | «q to o j iui|H H unq iii j  

t v-£V61 £
t l l ID U  J O IJ F q j  Z 

<*1iM \\ qjlnp) uiRtdR J u b H 
o t papaauoa ja q o s ij  

q y  u:R?dR3 os qSnoua 
pBq pBq Xaqt w aun sjaARjd
p jo juR ts 4qt AR|d o t tja | 
s a in u i tu  iq S ia  qt<W I

SH3.WSNV

George Custer was the 
youngest American man 
ever to make rank of 
General in the American 
army_he achieved that by 
age 23.

REGINA HAVENS and
salespersons by raising over $700 each.

_a

4-H news

r
|  1983

Hedley HighSchool 

1984 Basketball Schedule

— \
\
|

iJa n .17 McLean Here 6:30 I
|  Jan. 20 •SUverton There 6:30 11 Jan. 24 •Lakevlew Here 6:30 1
rJan . 27 •Valley There 6:30 f
■ Jan. 31 •SDverton Here 6:30 |
xFeb. 3 •Lakevlew There 6:30 IjjFeb. 7 •Valley Here 6:30 |
(•District Games

I
f
j
r  Ja n .5

Hedlev Jr. High 
Basketball Schedule

Leia here

i

6:00 |
Jan. 9
Jan. 12.13,14
J a n .16
Jan. 19
Jan. 23
Jan. 26. 27, 28
Jan 10
Feb. 2
Feb. 6
Feb. 9

McLean 
McLean Tournament

SUverton here 
lakevlew hm9

lake view Tournament 
q  Clarendon

K el ton there

5:00

6:00

e c u r i T y g T A T E  B A N K  {

HILL PETROLEUM
CO.

*

THE
COUNTRY STORE

Is Back In 

Clarendon 

At Your Local

by SHANE HALL
The Donley County 

4-H’ers met the 19th of 
December and had their 
annual Christm as party. 
Each one brought fruit and 
took it to the Medical Center 
and sang Christmas carols. 
21 4-H >rs were present.
Wjt also had a Chinese gift 
exchange and refreshments 
and a good time were en
joyed by all.

j. TIME-SAVING
%  SHORTCUTS

DISHWASHERS
An au tom atic  dishwasher 

is becom ing a necessity for 
many besy families A ccord
ing to  W hirlpool’s consum er 
research, consum er's “ m ost 
w anted’’ shopping list o f 

,  design features for a dish 
washer is headed by good 

. washing perform ance, fol 
lowed closely by energy 
saving, high quality  and 
convenient use features 

The new W hirlpool dish 
washer line was developed 
to  m eet these w ants by 
incorporating a revolu
tionary new washing system  
th a t gets dishes cleaner 
while using less hot water.

The Power Clean washing 
system  flushes food from 
th e  dishwasher load with 
pow erful sprays o f water. 
The food particles then  pass 
in to  th e^  patented  Power 
Clean m odule where a heavy 
du ty  food grinder Chops up 
large food chunks in to  small 
particles. A fter grinding, a 
centrifugal process separates 
food from the recirculating 
wash o r rinse water, remov 
ing it before it can he 
redeposited o n to  the dish 

* load. With this process ihe 
separated  food particles are 
isolated from  the recircu 
lating w ater until they can 
be removed during the 
drain-out periods o f  the 
cycle

W hirlpool's engineering 
tests dem onstrate  th a t ihe 
new washing system  not 
only offers im proved per 
form ance and  energy sav 
ings, it also m eets the 
consum er’s need for even 
b e tte r quality  So, in addi 
tion to  the full one-year 
w arranty ’offered on all 
W h ir lp o o l dishwashers. 
Pow er Clean energy saver 
m odels also have a second 
year lim ited w arranty, p ro 
viding for replacem ent o f 
any part o f the new washing 
system.

Ffy N  on—St

Denver
EXCEIL A IR

• *A(so Serving 
6 Wyoming Cities 

Coil
8 0 6 - 3 3 5 - 1 2 3 1
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LYNN ALDERSON

M

STEVE SHALLEI

DOUG WALKER

J in  ft Kathy McElroy
Tex ft Nancy Selvtdge
Church of the Naxarene
Sieve ft Jeanette Loveleea
Bivens Pharmacy-Paul ft Ehnonette
Llbba’s Beauty Shop
Floyd’s Aetonlodve ft Mnfller Shop ft
Bobble’s
DJW Shorthorns
J.L. Braddoch Shell ft Muffler Center 
Donley County Slate Bank 
Glbeon’s
Jerry, Kathy, Dawn, Kami ft Jaoen May
Maurice ft Mary Neal Rlsley
Sherman, Barbara, Renee ft Whitney Cooper
First Bank ft Trust of Clarendon
Johnny, Terri, Mandy, Stephanie ft Nathan
Floyd
Amiga*-Sandra ft Misty Loogan 
Emmett 0 . Simmons Insurance Agency 
Jeff, Beth ft Sherflyn Walker 
Kidd Texaco-Bobble, Jean, Deng ft Nancy 
James Owens Leather Goods 
Carson, Connie, Rachel ft Ltndy Bowling 
Mary's Country Kitchen 
J ft W Lumber

RICHARD GAINES

The Charles Page Family 
Ricky and Fuzz Mooring

Bylew Food Store 
James F. Hayes ft Co. 
The Bob Howell Family

★ ★ ★ ★ ★ ★ ★ ★ ★ ★ A

The Jack Hall Family
Ronnie ft Melinda McAnear-Jennifer, Todd ft 
Elizabeth
Ray, Cheryl, Trad ft Use Burch 
Hall Tax ft Bookkeeping Service 
Eddie Floyd’s Shop ft Bobbie .
Mike’s Gibsons Pharmacy 
Bob ft Joyce Keown 
Claude ft Oulta Thomas 
Roger, Janie ft Lanra Finch 
Jim, Jeannie ft Klmmy Fonnway 
Gnys ft Dolls-Linda Roberson ft

Tom, Carol, Pam ft Brad Hargaess
Rick, Barbara, Tina, Casey ft Stacy Alexander
Elbon ft Allene Naylor
Bob, Gay, Tim ft Shanna Cole
Fred Clifford Family
Ted, Alta ft David Shaller
Jimmy, Audrey ft Twaaaa Garland
Alderson Chevrolet
JmmUr ft Wilma Spier
Earl ft Susie Shields ft Derek
Check ft EMe Shields
Kim ft Jake
BUI ft Darlene Spier Gina ft Gridget

★  ★ ★ ★ ★ ★ ★ ★ ★ ★ ★ ★ ★ r ★  ★

............ ^  - ................- .............. —  — ...................... ..



TISSUE
TV GIANT ROLL

TOWELS
TV

NAPKINS
TV HALFMOON

CHEESE
TV

PIMENTO
SPREAD
TV

FRANKS

LIGHT CRUST MIX 67a OZ PKG

CORN BREAD 5 / * 1 0 0
AUSTEX 15 OZ CAN ' "

BEEF STEW TO *
AUSTEX NO BEANS " *  ^

CHILI ,SOZCAN O Q «  1
► DEL MONTE - *  G

TOMATO 4 / « q c ” 
SAUCE 8 02 ^ / O T

DrtIBonif OWEN S SMOKED

SAUSAGE
SUNBEAM

COOKIES WRIGHTS SLICED SLAB

BACON
BISCUITS
TV SOFT

OLEO
BORDEN

BUTTERMILK

BORDEN

A V O CA D O S 4/$l°(
DELICIOUS A
APPLES 4 9  d
LEMONS 10/* I*)**

POTATOES $1”  
CARROTS 3/$ 100

CORN

FISH FILLETS
SWANSON 8 OZ PKG

POT PIES

TATOR PUFFS

ORANGE JUICE

W e  g iv e  Double S &  H G re e n  
la m p s on W e d n e s d a y  w ith  $5

. v \  purchase or m ore  l ■

exclu d in g  Tobacco. 1 i

/
V .
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READ AND USE THE WANT ADS

STEVE’S CaB your local need

Fa* a* a
0 stash rom sial 

1-*00-692-4043 
toOfree

874-3444 2

OFFICE SUPPLIES

Offlea 
Office

F»e«le#i la( ft 44k
CUa Raaaaft, W.M. 

■Sy Ray la h n ia , Sac.

Office Supply

G.W.

DONNA’S ALL BREED | 
DOG GROOMING 

248-3491 GROOM, 1
49-TFC

CABLE TV
‘ There’■ aeere le eae ea
Cable TV.”  We bare 2, 3 ,4 ,
5, 4, 7, 9, 14, 13. CaH 
874-2522

* Get a 
cintomflt.

We con bend any straight 
pipe to custom fit almost all 
domestic and forwan con...to  
we're never out of mock. Drive 
in anytime and we can inatoll 
a complete aahouat ayatem 
...fo il.

i, X 79224

COMMERCIAL PRINTING

CLARENDON OFFICE 
SUPPLY ft FEINTING 

Mr. ft Mr*. G.W. Fattar* 
► 874-2443 

,TX 79224

FOR SALE 1| •" ------  la H a lf
Hedtey. CaB na w s:

1 listings 874-2533.
SANDERS

REAL ESTATE
710 S. McCIsBand

8782533
’

CUSTO M
P U TC N IU

smvici
Moater CardVtSA occepted

DAVENPORT 
MEAT COMPANY

874-2791

- i

B u y Sell Trade 874-2259

LAMPS,LAMP PARTS, 
a l Ugbt belbe

HOUSE OF SHADES

LAMP REPAIR 
Welflhi Village

Amartilo, Tax. 79149

BLACEWELL WELDING
Groom, TX, north of Dub’a 
Fuel and Supply, specializing 
in trailer repair, other repair* 
welcome. Day phone 248 
2601, night 248-3772. Open 
8 5 .

l-4tc

WE SELL AND SEX VICE
inground and above ground 
awimming pool*, hot tuba, 
apaa and aaunaa, atorm 
cellar*. 1312 North Hobart, 
Pampa 806-665-4218.

24-tfc

FOR YOUR STANLEY Home 
Product* you can now call 
Laura Harbert 874-2595.

50-TFC

MEMPHIS SINGER 
SEWING MACHINE 

SALES SERVICE 
Farr

USED C A R S

FOR SALEt 76 Trana Am.
$2300.00. Call 856-3331. 
night 856-4781.

l-4tc

FOR S A LE

FOR SALE, 
com plete window ■
CLARENDON GLASS 
874-3824.

a lte .
CO.

FOR SALE. 2 bedroom, 1 
and ‘A bath*, brick home, 
utility room and lot* of 
storage space. Attached 
garage. Priced reasonably. 
Call 874-2200.

\  32-tfc 
kYMENTS of

BEAUTIFUL Spaniab-stvle. whit* brick home on 2 acre*. 9 
mOes North of Clareedon on Highway 74. 3 bodrooma. 2 
hatha, living .dining kitchen combination with all bnflt-ins and 
flee place. Utility room with small basement. C ental bent and 
refrigerated air. Barn. Fenced. Many Xtraa. Priced to sell 
* ........................ .........................................................S69.500.00
•••••••••*••••••***#****#*#*#******#****************0
VERY NICE- NEAT .CLEAN 2 bedroom home with 27 acres. 
m/J. Good location. Home has a-DREAM kitchen with all 
bollt-ina. Many Improvements Including irrigation well. 
I***cod at.................................................................... 879.200.00

LOVELY -INTERIOR 3b#droom . 1 EXTRA LARGE BATH 
home on corner-lot - within walking distance of downtown • 
Carpeted and In excellent condition. Detached workshop. 
PHco to cell at ...................................................... 839,0000.00

............ other excellent listings, toe. Remember...................
WHEN YOU CARE ENOUGH TO OWN THE VERY BEST
call:

Carol B rya n t Hinton

James F. Hayes & Co.
R E S ID E N T IA L  - C O M M E R C IA L  P R O P E R T IE S

CLARENDON, TEXAS 79226

»
:
8

Offlcei *74-3546 Residence 874-3649

THANK YOU
I would like to express our 

appreciation and thanks to 
each one for the many kind
nesses shown to us in the 
loss of our loved one. For the 
food, visits, cards and 
flowers. May God bless each 
of you.

The Family of Agnes 
Chapman 

2-ltp
THANK YOU

The family of Albert B. 
"Jupe” Johnson. Jr. would 
like to thank all the wondjer- 
ful people who made our loss 
a little easier. We sincerely 
appreciate all your prayers, 
visit*, phone calls, cards, 
food, beautiful flowers and 
plants and those who helped 
in our home. We also thank 
you for all the love and 
sympathy shown to us.

We love you and may God 
bless you.

Opal Johnson 
Jimmy Johnson ft Family 

Johnny Davis ft Family
TAKE UP PA1 
$54.13 on water bed by Twin 
Oak. Call 874-2452.

2-ltc
TAKE UP PAYMENTS of
$39.80 on 6 piece wood arm 
living room suite, 874-2452.

2-ltc

FOB SALEi New three 
bedroom home, beautiful 
view of Lake Greenbelt OWC 
with sizeable down payrtfent. 
Phone 874-3176 or 874-2049.

34-tfc

LAKE PROPERTY excellent 
location south side, small 
house. Phone 8482467 
Monday through Friday 7 
a.m. to 5 p.m.

2-TFC
FOR SALEt Railroad ties, 
graded, bundled and ready 
for loading, 8482466.

2-TFC
FOR SALEt 1V4” galvanized 
pipe; 1 7KW power plant 110 
or 220; 1 3‘A HP submersible 
pump, 874-2717 after 11 a.m.

2^

FO R  R E N T

FOE RENTt 3 bedroom 
house, 5 miles out of town on 
pavement, 874-3309.

2-ltp
FOR RENTt 3 two bedroom 
houses, 2 furnished and one 
unfurnished. Call 874-2522 
or 874-3818.

48TFC

C A R D
O F T H A N K S

THANK YOU 
Many thanks for all the 

kind wishes and prayers 
while I was convalescing, 
especially to the entire staff 
at Medical Center and the 
num erous churches who 
gave so much to every 
patient at Chistmss.

Blanche Gray 
2-ltp

THANK YOU
Words cannot express our 

gratitude to all of you who 
have helped us during the 
illness and death of our wife 
and mother, Gladys Johnson. 
There have been so many 
acts of kindness toward us 
that it would be impossible to 
list them here. Each of you 
who have had a part in 
making our sorrow easier to 
hear will always have a 
special place in our hearts. 
May God bless you all.

Walter Johnson 
Blackie ft Shirley Johnson 

Velva ft Arthell Gibson 
Roger ft Tanya Gibson 

Marty ft Sherryl Martin 
Tom ft Carol Johnson 

2-ltc

G A R A G E
S A L E

MOVING SALE. Thursday. 
Friday, Saturday - corner of 
4th Street and Goodnight, 
Misc items, some furniture.

2-ltp

PSYCHIC 
PALM READER

Past, present and future. 
Will help in all life’s 
problems. Answer all 
questions. S20 reading 
Special $5. 372-6405.

2-5tp

HELP
W A N T E D

SALES AGENT 
WANTED

Nationally known calendar 
manufacturer and specialty 
advertising company offers 
an opportunity for an in
dustrious self-starter for foil 
or part-time work. We need 
a sales oriented person to 
present our exclusive calen
dars, business gifts and ex
tensive advertising specialty 
assortment to firms within 
the business com m unity. 
The Thos. D. Murphy Co. is 
a pioneer in the advertising 
field since 1888, so you know 
we’re here to stay. If you can 
organize your own time and 
determine your own success, 
write: Richard E. Fisher,
The Thos. D. Murphy Co., 
P.O. Box 382, Red Oak, Iowa 
51566 or call 712-623-2591, 
ext. 12.

2-4tp
ALL CLASSIFIED ads mast 
be paid for la advance or be 
subject to 31.00 additional 
charge for i

TO GIVE AWAY 9 puppies, 
make good pets, 874-2624.

2-ltp
STRAYED FROM FARM ten 
miles east of Groom, 2 
steers, about 400 lbs, — 
brand high on right hip; 

_L brand on left hip. Call 
collect 806-2485832.

2-lto

\

\* LOOK HERE FOR YOUR....
•Velour Towel Seta *Bath Mats *PfDowa
•Mini Blinds 'Blankets ‘Woven Weed
•Kitchen Towels * Bedspreads 'Also Regal Bath
•Water Bed Sheets * Mattress Pads Matt Seta 
•Sheeta-KIna. Oneen. Rag.. Twin “ •  "  1 
100% Cotton Bath low els with FREE 
Monogram big during Christmas *Any kind of

Gobs of «-----■m jom piee  _^  ^ r  w r f
South Side Square FRANKI’S DRAPERY 
Honrai 9 to 5i30 BED ft BATH SHOP 259-2218

RAY'S
APPLIANCE SEP VICE!

BAILEY ESTES 
AND SON

Woldlng Fabricating
Enameled Steel Buildings 

Custom Portable Buildings 
Bams

Brown-McMurtry Implement

For
Aid Dtahwaahers 

Sales and Service
.  . -------------------- Franchise Dealer

<5- Heating and Air Conditioning
We service all makes of Air Conditioner* 

Freezer ft Refrigeration Service ft

W A N T ID
OLD MODEL KIRBYS

SALES AND SERVICE

PH O N E 806-823-2441
BOX 777
SILVERTON. TEXAS 79257

Kirby

M C V IC K IR S ' K IR B Y  S M V IC I
119 WaBeye St. [806] 874-3403 
Howardwicfc, Texas

DON BROWN 
Home Ph. 823-2292

CLARENCE WARD 
Home Ph. 823-2083

IOOOPOOL>POOOOOO*VVX> JOOOOOOOOOOOOOfWV

ERMITE PROBLEM
CaB for the best termite control 
• Over 20 year* experience 

Can Collect 383-7075 
3608 N. E. 23rd 

AmaHBo, Tezaa 79107 
State Lie. No. 1178 

Owner Operator

LEO RUSSELL

ALLEN ESTLACK
Electrical and Appliance Repair 

Call 874-3683 
Box 596

Bonded & Licensed

MORROW'S RIDf-M IX
★  Ready Mixed Concrete

★  Backhoe ★  Storm Cellars

Cash on Delivery

A ll  Types Cower*#* W ork  
f a r !  M o rro w  -  O w oor •74-2371

PRI-SIASON  SERVICE 
SAVINGS

i h

Engine TA or Beer-end Overhaul 
You get free hauling and 15% off parte

Call aa far details

A TRACTOR

3)7-3942

FOUND: key ring with keys. 
Call 874-2259 to claim.

2-ltp

OWN YOUR OWN Jean- 
Sportswear, Ladies Apparel, 
Combination, Accessories, 
Large Size store. National 
brands: Jordache, Chic, Lee, 
Levi, V anderbilt, Izod, 
Gunne Saz, Esprit, Brittania, 
Calvin Klein, Sergio Valente, 
Evan Picone, Claiborne, 
Members Only, Bill Blass, 
Organically Grown, Health- 
tex, 300 others. $7,900 to 
$24,900, inventory, airfare, 
train ing, fix tures, grand 
opening, etc. Mr. Loughlin 
(612) 8886555.

2-ltp

for Clarendon

I

Deadline for all news and 
advertising is Monday noon 
of each week. All pictures 
must be in the Garendon 
Press office by Monday noon 
also because halftones must 
be put in these pictures 
before they will print. This 
process takes approximately 
four hours. If we do not put 
halftones in the pictures in 
the office, the printers in 
Childress charges us 75 cents 
per column. Any pictures 
received after the deadline 
must be charged for at this 
price. If pictures are in the 
office before the deadline 
there will be no charge.

All personal pictures used 
by the Garendon Press must 
be picked up the following 
week. The Garendon Press 
will not be responsible for 
pictures not picked up the 
following week.

N O T IC E

NOTICE OF AMENDED 
APPLICATION FOR A 

BRANCH OFFICE AND OF 
HEARING THEREON - 

Noticn la hereby given that

to the Saving* 
ommlma toner of 

Texas byt Red River Saving! 
ft Loan Association, Sham
rock, W heeler Coanty, 
Texaa, far approval to es
tablish a branch office of said 

at the following

320 South Kearney, 
Clarendon, Donley County, 

Texas
Notice le farther given that 

hearing on the amended ap
plication la set for Monday, 
February 6, 1984, at 10:00 
a-m., la the offices of the 
Savings and Loon Depart
ment, 1004 Lavaca, Aaatin, 
Texas, pursuant to authority 
and Jurisdiction granted by 
Art, 852a, TEX.REV.GV. 
STAT.ANN. The particular 

of the statute tn- 
we 2.13 and 11.11. 

Th* particular rale* are In
volved are 1.1 [51.1] through 
1.11 [51.13] and 2.3 [53.3] 
and 2.4 [53.4]. Such rale* 
are an file with the Secretary
ef State, Texas Register DM- 
■to", or amy be seen at the 
Department’s 

The applicant
■: that operation of the

not unduly harm any other 
association operating In the 
vicinity! that there la a  public 
need for the proponed branch 
office; that the volume of 
business In the community In 
which the proposed branch 
office wfll operate le sach as 
to yield a profit to the 

to a reasonable 
>, and certain other as- 

per ralee 2.3 (53.3] 
end 2.4 [53.4].

Anyone dealring to oppose 
this am ended application 
may do so by writing the 
Commissioner at P.O. Box 
1089, Austin, Texas 78767,

at lOtOO a.m. 
Monday, February 6, 1984 
to the Department’s office: 
and voicing opposition wbei 
the application Is called.

If no opposition la regia 
torod prior to or at the dnu 
the amended application h 
called, hearing may be dla 
penned with; If opposition li 
registered and existing wher



-v-d*''

hewing on th« appU- 
c***oa  •'HI be continued to a 
brier dale for the purpoae of 
receiving testimony and evi- 
dence from (be partlea and to 

■ record of per-

Page 11

of the application 
■nd to oppoaltton to the 
application. ISSUED In 
Austin, Texan, this 5th day of 
January, 1984.

L.L. Bowman, in 
Savings and Loan 

Commissioner of Texas 
2-ltc

NOTICE 
POLICY OF

NONDISCRIMINATION ON 
THE BASIS OF 

HANDICAPPED STATUS 
The County of Donley does 

not discriminate on the basis 
of handicapped status In the 
admission or access to, or 
treatment or employment In, 
Its programs or activities. 
W.R. Christal, County Judge 
has been designated to coor-

requtre- 
con totaled In section 

51.55 of the revenue sharing

W.R. Christal 
Donley County Judge

NO. 62,578 _
THE BUDD LEASING 

CORP., Plaintiff 
VS.
JAMES R. LOVELL, a/k/p> 
JAMES LOVELL and J.R. 
LOVELL
IN THE DISTRICT COURT 
OF POTTER COUNTY, 
TEXAS 106TH JUDICIAL 
DISTRICT

NOTICE OF SALE 
PURSUANT TO ORDER OF 

SALE
THE STATE OF TEXAS 
COUNTY OF DONLEY 

By virtue of an order of 
■sued out of the 106th 

Judicial District Court of 
Potter County, Texas, on a 
Judgment rendered In such 
Court on the 3rd day of 
August, 1982, In favor of 
THE BUDD ' LEASING 
CORP., Plain tiff, and against 
JAMES R. LOVELL, a /k /a  
JAMES LOVELL and J.R. 
LOVELL, Defendant, In the 
case of THE BUDD LEAS
ING CORP., Plaintiff, vs. 
JAMES R. LOVELL, a /k /a  
JAMES LOVELL and J.R. 
LOVELL, Defendant, No. 
62,578 In such Court, I did on 
the 9th day of January, 1984, 
ot 4:10 o’clock P.M., levy 
upon the following described 
tracts and parcels of land 
situate In the County of 
Donley, State of Texas, as 
the property of said JAMES

flTTEIID
CHURCH

“ For (iod  so loved the world, that he 
gave his only begotten Son, that whosoev
er believeth in him should not perish, hut 
have everlasting life .”

— John 3 16

FIRST CHRISTIAN FIRST BAPTIST CHURCH
Sunday School 9:30 Howard wick
Worship 10:40 SBC
Children's Worship 10:40 Bro. O.C. Edwards
Evening Stody 6:00 Sunday School 10:00 a-m.
Youth 6:00 Worship Service 11:00 a.m.

Evening Service 6:00 p.m.
available [No charge|. Wednesday
Minister: Brace Hofrn Prayer Meeting 6:00 p.m.

ST.
874-3218 

MARK BAPTIST 
CHURCH

Jefferson A Martindale 
Albert Yarborough, Pastor 

Sunday School 9:45 a.m. 
Pleaching 11:00a.m.
Night Service 8:30 p.m. 
Prayer Service 7:30 p.m. 
Woman’s Mission 8:00 p.m.

FIRST UNITED 
METHODIST CHURCH 

5th ft Jefferson
874-3667

Wm. H. [BID) Wstson 
Sunday School 9:45 a.m. 
Morning Worship 11:00 a.m. 
Evening Worship 6:00 p.m. 
Youth Program 7:00 p.m.

ASSEMBLY OF GOD 
5th *  McClelland 

Roger Gray, Pastor 
Sunday School 9:45 a.m. 
Sunday Worship 11:00 a.m. 
Evening Worship 6:30 p.m. 

Tuesday
Women’s
Missionary 1:00 p.m.

Wednesday
Night Service 7:30 p.m.

ST. JOHN THE BAPTIST 
EPISCOPAL CHURCH 

3rd A Parka 
874-2231

Rev. J . Scott Turner, Vicar 
Sunday School 9:45 a.m. 
Holy Communion 11:00a.m.

PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH 
4th A Parks

Dr. E.L. Manning, Pastor 
Sunday School 10:00 a.m. 
Morning Worship 11:00 
Youth Program 6:00 p.m. 
Evening Worship 7:00 p.m. 

Tuesday
Bible Study 2:30 p.m.

CALVARY BAPTIST 
CHURCH

Hwy. 287 A Jackson 
874-3479

Gary L. Pinion, Pastor 
Sunday School 10:00 a.m. 
Sunday Worship 11:00a.m. 
Training Union 6:30 p.m. 
Evening Worship 7:30 p.m. 

Wednesday
Night Service 7:30 p.m.

UNITED PENTECOSTAL 
CHURCH

Rev. Jerome A. Campbell 
Montgomery A Faker St. 

Sunday School 10:00 a.m. 
Evening Worship 6:00 p.m. 

Wednesday
Night Service 7:30 p.m.

CHURCH OF THE 
NAZARENE 
3rd A Hawley

874-2321
BID Hodges, Pastor 

Sunday School 9:45 a.m. 
Morning Worship 11:00a.m. 
Evening Worship 6:00 p.m. 

Wednesday
Night Service 7:30 p.m.

FIRST BAPTIST CHURCH 
Bug bee A Third Streets 

874-3833 
Paul Hell, Pastor 

Sunday School 9:45 a.m. 
Morning Worship 11:00 a.m. 
Training Union 6:00 p.m. 
Evening Worship 7:00 p.m. 

Wednesday
Night Service 7:00 p.m.

CHURCH OF CHRIST 
4th A Carhart 

874-2495
Tom Hargueas, Minister 

Sunday School 9:30 a.m. 
Morning Worship 10:30 a.m. 
Evening Worship 6:00 p.m. 

Wednesday
Night Service 7:30 p.m.

ST. MARY'S CATHOLIC 
CHURCH

McClelland A Montgomery 
Rev. J. Arnold Carlson 

Sunday Morning 
Maaa 9:30 a.m.

CLARENDON LUTHERAN 
MISSION

Clarendon Lutherans now 
attend  services a t Zion 
Lutheran Church In Pam pa, 
Texaa.

Rev. Charles Paulson
INFORMATION 

Mrs. Drager 
874-2087

CHURCH OF JESUS 
CHRIST OF LATTER DAY 

SAINTS
CaD Katie Dvorak

at 874-3104

MARTIN BAPTIST 
CHURCH

John Truitt , Pastor 
Sunday School 10:00 a.m.
Church Service 11:00 a.m.
Evening Service 6:00 p.m. 

Wednesday
Night Service 7:00 p.m.

Eddie Floyd Shop 

Coronado Motel

Alderson Chevrolet
Osburn’s Furniture & 

Appliance, Inc.

R. LOVELL, to wit:
Being 672.5 acres of 
more or leas, situated about 
7-1/2 miles Southwest from 
the town of Clarendon, Don
ley County, Texas, and 

a four tracts as

6’ W.

t h e ;
197 t

THENCE North 89° 12’ 
908.5 varas to center 
County road;

E.
of

sf Donley County, Texaa, to 
which deed reference is here 
made for a complete in s
cription of said 50.6 acres 
excepted from this convey-

FIRST TRACT: Being 483.4 
acres, more or leas, out of 
Survey No. 9, Block “ A” , 
patented to John G. Adah, 
by Patent No. 112, Volume 
10?

BEGINNING at the South
west Comer of said Survey 
No. 9, a rock mound from 
which Mitchell peak bears S. 
79° W., Silos, bears S. 
74-1/4° W. a gap In moun
tain S. 74° W., [these bear
ings taken with variation 12 
degrees 46 minutes E.J an 
Iron pipe In rock mound 
bears S. 88° 54’ W„ 36.2

Said property Is subject to i 
restrictions, covenants, co 
ditions, rlghto-of-way, eaa

mineral reservations and 
leases, If any, affecting the 
above deeclrbed property 
that are valid, eclating and 
properly of record or obvious 
on the ground.

THENCE, North 1°
1344 varas to i 
mound, the Northwest comer 
of this survey sad Northeast 
corner of Survey No. 60, 
Block G-3 from which an iron 
pipe In rock mound bears S. 
88° 42’ W. 36.2 varas;

THENCE North 88° 42’ E.
1410.1 varas to an Iron pipe 
under fence, being 72 varas 
South of an old rock mound 
set for the Southwest comer 
of the F. Wledman Survey;

NCE South with fence 
6 varas to corner;

THENCE, North 89° 36’ E. 
885.2 varas to an Iron pipe at 
comer of fence In West line 
of Clarendon rend;

THENCE with the West line 
of said road and parallel with 
rence S. 7-1/2° E. 171.7 
varaa to an Iron pipe and S. 
1-3/4° E. 770.6 varas to an 
bon pipe In South line of said 
Survey No. 9 from which 
stake under fence bears N. 
88° 54’ E. 21.6 varas;

THENCE South 88° 54’ W. 
2268.4 varas to the place of 
Beginning.

SECOND TRACT: Being
71.1 acres out of Survey No. 
9, In Block “ A” , John G. 
Adair;

BEGINNING at a stone In 
ground and pile of stones, 
the original Southwest comer 
of the F. Wledman Survey;

THENCE South 48’ E. 457.3 
varas to an Iron pipe In pile of

on the 7th day of 
February, 1984, being the 
first Tuesday of said month, 
between the hours of 10:00 
o’clock A.M. and 4:00 o’clock 
P.M. on said day at the court 
house door of said county, 1 
win offer for sale and seD at 
public auction, for cash, all 
right, title and Interest of the 
said JAMES R. LOVELL 
a /k /a  JAMES LOVELL and 
J.R. LOVELL, In and to said 
pmperty.

DATED at Clarendon, 
Donley County, Texaa, this 
9th day of January, 1984.

William J. Thompson 
. Sheriff of Donley County, 

Texas

H A R BLOCK, “The I_____
Tax People’*, 220 North 10th, 
Memphis. TX. 79245, 806- 
259-2714 — Office Hours M-F 
9:00-6:00, Sat. - 9:00-5:00 - 
other hours by appointment.

2-10tc

POLITICAL
CALENDAR

District Judge
John T. Fortala

Sheriff
Jimmy Thompson

Commissioner 
Prct. 3

Buford Holland 
Don Springer

•Tax Assessor/ 
Collector

Wanda Smith

State Senator
BUI Sarpallus

Paid Political announcement. 
Paid for by candidates listed

THENCE North 6° 58’ W. 
with road, 456.5 varaa to 
Wledman’a South line;

THENCE South 89° 12’ W. 
849.5 varas to the place of
B eg in n in g .

THIRD TRACT: Being 8.6 
acres, more or less out of 
Survey No. 60, In Block G-3, 
GCASF Ry. Co., patented to 
J.L. Reid, Patent No. 48, 
Volume 41;

BEGINNING at the South
east Comer of said Survey 
and Southwest comer of 
Survey No. 9, Block “ A” , a 
round rock mound, from 
which Mitchell Peak bears S. 
79° W. double silos bears S. 
74-1/4° W. gap In mountain 
bean  S. 74° W.;

THENCE North 1° 6’ W. 
1344 varas to a stake and 
mound the Northeaat comer 
of this survey and Northwest 
comer of said Survey No. 9;

THENCE South 88° 42’ W.
36.2 varas to Iron pipe In rock 
mounds;

THENCE S. 1° 6’ E. 1344 
varas to Iron pipe on rock 
mound;

THENCE North 88° 54’ E.
36.2 varas to the place of
b e g in n in g .

FOURTH TRACT: Being
109.4 acres of land, more or 
lesa, being aD of the 160 acre 
preemption Survey patented 
to Frederick W ledman, 
Patent 619, Volume 21, dated 
February 5, 1898 of record In 
Volume 1, page 206, Patent 
Records of Donley Comity, 
Texaa, save and except 50.6 
acres off the East side of said 
Survey conveyed by F. 
Wledman, et ux., to R.H. 
Muir by deed dated October 
24, 1913 of record In Volume 
33, page 174. Deed Records

o  Q
o \  '  /  /

Tune-Up And 
Save Your Heart

During an interview  with 
Senator Claude Pepper, Time 
M agazine's W ashington Cor
respondent Hayes Gorey 
was a passenger in the Sen
a to r ’s car. The engine was 
sputtering , said G orey, and 
finally stalled as they  ar
rived at a m ain tho rough 
fare. G orey jum ped o u t to  
push, suggesting th a t Sen
a to r Pepper rem ain a t the 
wheel and guide the car to 
th e  curb.

But the indom itab le  82- 
year-old S enato r hopped 
o u t too, pushing and steer 
ing at the sam e time. He 
later explained he thought 
G orey needed help.

Pushing a car can be 
risky business for som eone 
w ho has a hea rt problem , 
as does Senator Pepper (he 
has a pacem aker). I t ’s dan
gerous, too, being stalled on 
a m ain thoroughfare.

An engine in marginal 
condition  is m ost vulnera
ble to  failure as th e  tem per
a tu re  drops, says the Car 
Care Council. The engine 
does no t tu rn  over as freely 
and the starter receives less 
pow er from th e  battery . 
This is when top  perform 
ance from  th e  ignition and 
fuel system s can m ake the 
difference.

If all ignition com po
nents are delivering full re
quired  voltage to  the spark 
plugs so they  can produce 
adequate  spark, if the a u to 
m atic choke is doing its 
part, if alU ol th e  num erous 
o ther com ponen ts in the 
com plex m echanism  are per
form ing properly , the en 
gine will start quickly.

r  *

PHARMACY
874-3554

Mail Orders Receive 
Prompt Service

Senior Citizens Receive 15% 
Discount on Prescriptions

Sunmark

HUMIDIFIER
No. 1060

ASCRIPTIN
Ascnptin Afl

THERAGRAN M

l  i

Mike 
Wants To
Be Your 

Pharmacist!

i t  l

"\

MIKE BUTTS
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Beauty & Brawn
cock, Kim Form way, Dean 
Cearley, Lynn Alderaon, 
Chris Downer, Todd Rober
son.

uTraci Burch, 
Tammi Deen, Kim Lampier, 
Theresa Percival, Leland 
Howell, Russell Alexander, 
Lee Smith, Brett Herbert.

Freshman: Shanna Cole, 
Brigett Spier, Renee’ Kuhn, 
Whitney C osper, Jake 
LaGrone, Craig Wright, Joel 
Hodges, Steven Phillips.

It promises to be an en
joyable evening and your 
support is greatly appreci
ated.

West Texas Utility

rates, WTU will refund the 
difference plus in te rest. 
This will be done by crediting 
customer bills and should be 
a c c o m p l is h e d  d u r in g  
February and March.

Cash refunds will be 
mailed to customers who 
have moved off WTU lines or 
transferred to towns where 
the interim rates were not in 
effect. These checks will be 
sent to the customer’s last 
known address.

If these customers have 
not received refunds by April 
1, they should contact their 
former local WTU office.

Amount of refunds will 
vary according to the size of 
the customer bills. For 
example, for a customer 
using 1,000 kilowatthours of 
electricity a m onth, the 
difference would be $4.34. 
At this rate, his refund for 
the en tire  period would 
amount to about $12.

Refunds will be made to all 
customers served by WTU 
during the period from Oct. 
22 to Jan. 6, except those 
who live in the city limits of 
the following towns:

Alpine, Aspermont, Bal- 
m orhea, Bronte, Clyde,

Cross Plains, Dodson, Estel- 
line, Hawley, Irran, Jay ton, 
Junction, Lawn, Lueders, 
Marfa, Memphis, Menard. 
M erkel, M iles, Presidio, 
Putnam, Quitaque. Rankin, 
Santa Anna, Shamrock, 
Sonora, Sterling City, Turkey 
Tuscola and Valentine.

None of the rpte changes 
apply in the City of Vernon, 
where WTU’s rates are kept 
the same as those of the 
city’s municipal system and 
already are higher than those 
in the remainder of the 
system.

McCoy
majored in criminal justice. 
He obtained his law degree 
from Baylor University 
School of Law. He and his 
wife, Sherion, have five 
children, Shane, Dianna, 
Misty, Lance and Roman. 
Misty is a student at Lubbock 
Christian, Diana works in

III. L 191 A R T  HWY. 287 & TAYLOR 
FOR PEOPLE ON THE GO  CLARENDON, TEXAS

OPEN SEVEN DAYS A 
WEEK 6:00 AM

PRICES EFFECTIVE THRU 
JAN 141984

Ckocoktt 0 0 4  
MHk 0 . r  r

Y tO M .C n

8* 4*  
letCmm
Botitn't tf6 9 \

mrourt

SabrHos

Bread
m

Cookies

DIAMOND SHAMROCK
mu m comemwe races

r

The Clarendon Press, Thors., h
Amarillo and Shane in Child
ress. Lance is a junior at 
Childress High School and 
Roman is in the 7th grade. 
The McCoy family is a mem
ber of the Childress Church 
of Christ.

"If I am re-elected as your 
District Attorney, my first 
and dedicated efforts will be 
to make criminal activities 
expensive and unrew ard
ing,” McCoy stated. “ I 
assure you that peace of
ficers will continue to have 
my unfailing cooperation and 
that there will be no plea 
bargaining without consent 
and participation of the vic
tim and the arresting of
ficers. I hope my term as 
your district attorney has 
been worthy, and I am ready 
to take on the responsibility 
of a second term,” McCoy 
continued. Your vote ai\d 
support will be appreciated.

Mibb & Mabter

and rehearsal must be at
tended by pageant partici
pants. the pageant is Satur
day, January 21, 1984 at 7:30 
p.m. Rehearsal is Friday, 
January 20, 1984 at 7:00 p.m. 
Both the pageant and re
hearsal will be at the CJC 
Fine Arts Auditorium. 
Again, participants must 
attend rehearsal on Friday to 
participate in the pageant on 
Saturday. Each participant 
will receive a certificate of 
participation and a photo
grapher will be present to 
take participant's pictures if 
the parents so desire. The 
winners will be awarded 
$50.00 Savings Bonds, 
banners, flowers, a trophy 
and a crown. 1st and 2nd 
runners-up^ will receive

a. 12, 1984
banners, a trophy, and 
flowers. However, more 
important, each participant 
will enjoy a full-filled night 
and socialization with other 
children their age. The 
participants will not be asked 
any questions on stage, but a 
group-type interview with 
the judges will precede the 
pageant. Sunday - best attire 
should be worn for the 
pageant. Those attending 
the pageant will be treated to 
a night of entertainment and 
enjoyment as the partici
pants will present a song 
together, and several area 
people will sing at the 
pageant. The judged  have 
been selected and are all

from out-of-town. This years 
theme is “ The Wizard of 
Oz, so follow the yellow 
brick road to Clarendon 
College Fine Arts Center, 
Saturday, January 21, 7:30 
p.m. for the Fourth Annual 
Little Miss and Master Don
ley County Pageant. Admis
sion will be $1.00 at the door. 
Three years and younger are 
admitted free of charge. 
Alpha Upsilon Epsilon

Chapter of Beta Sigma Phi 
would like to see all of 
Donley County at this year’s 
pageant. If you have a child 
4 to 6, get your application, 
complete it, and return it this 
week.
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Two merging Utility C© 
save *15 million in taxes

The horned toad is not 
actually a toad at all — 
it’s a lizard, a cousin of 
the iguana.

^  £ Bq Kidt Tea
^tfG ro w m g  Up Clothes

lor Growing Up Kids

OUTSTANDING 
SAVINGS!!

IT ’S
HERE

A N N U A L F A I L  
AND

WINTER SALE!

1 /3 Off All Fall & Winter Wear
1-40 West 

At Georgia 
In Wolflin Square

366*4071 AmauHo

Buy Any CRIB In Stock
At O ur R eg u la r  Low  P r ic e  
A nd G et A SIMMONS MATTRESS 
For V, PRICE.

.State. Comptroller B ob 
Bullock said Tuesday he 
hopes., the next-time Texas 
U tilities Electric Company 
seeks.a cate increase from 
the Public Utility Commis
sion. the PUC will remember 
the company is -already 
enjoying a $15 million wind, 
fall it got at the expense of 
other Texas taxpayers.

Bullock said the company 
took advantage of an obscure 
loophole- in-the state's .75- 
vear-old utility gross receipts 
tax law to save $15 million in 
state -taxes when Texas 
Electric Service Company 
merged with Texas Power & 
Light and Dallas Power — & 
Light.
-".The tax law. savs that 

since these companies 
merged I have to treat them 
as a brand new fimuand only 
charge them a minimum tax 
of $50 for.the .first guart of 
1984,”- Bullock said. The 
firm will still _pav an esti
mated .$45 million for the 
remaining three quarters of 
1984, Bullock noted.

"When the PUC approved 
this merger, they said they 
didn't know, how it would 
affect the company’s -c u s 
tomers. I.don’t know either, 
but I do know the rest of us 
Texas taxpayers have taken a 
$15 million poke/in the eve 
with, the sharp end of an 
accountant's pencil- .

"The last tim eJ issued an 
estimate of available state 
revenue, I predicted we 
would have enough to cover 
state spending with about 
$15.9. million to spare. 
Thanks to this merger, most 
of that margin is gone.

"T he chairm an of the 
Utility Commission has. ex
pressed concern concern 
recently over what percen
tage of electric-com pany 
dues.to their national trade 
association ought to be 
charged to ratepayers. Well, 
those dues are only a drop in 
the bucket compared to this 

5 million- and-1 hope he'll 
keep that in  mind the. next 
time this company asks for

higher rates." -  
Bullock predicted, the $50 

minimum tax provision will

be repealed next time the 
Legislature convenes in 
January 1985.

Changes in tax 
reporting deadlines

State Comptroller Bob Bul
lock said Friday that changes 
in tax reporting deadlines 
and new Metropolitan Tran
sit Authority tax in the Dallas 
areas have had Texas tax
payers calling the Comptrol
ler’s toll-free tax hotline in 
record numbers.

"This hotline lets a tax
payer anywhere in. Texas 
reach out an d . -touch, the 
Comptroller’s office. without 
charge to get a quick answer 
to any.state tax question." 
Bullock said.

"This Wednesday. 2,264 
Texans did just that, the 
largest number ever to call 
us in a.single dav."

Bullock .said Wednesday 
was.the second, such tecord- 
braking dav this week. "On 
Tuesday, we received 2.171 
calls. Before that, the record 
of 1.972 calls had stood since 
January 31, 1983.”

"W e don’t expec t-th is  
record .to hold long, .either, 
"Bullock said. “This coming 
January 20 is the new 
deadline for Texas sales 
:axpavers. Whether they pay 
monthly, quarterly .or an
nually. evervltodv will have 
tales tax reports due that dav 
and we expect another rec 
>rd number of calls to answer 
last-m inute tax-questions 
before tire Beadline."
.  Bullock installed toll-free 
incoming WATS lines- to 
answer taxpayer questions 
shortly after taking office in 
1975. During 1983, a total of 
357,364 calls .were received 
on the 20 incoming WATS 
Lines now used bv the 
Comptroller.

In . addition to answering 
tax questions, the tax^xperts 
who .answer the hotline also 
routinely refer callers.Bo

other government agencies 
for help with non-tax 
problems.

Bullock said anv taxpayer 
who still has questions about 
taxes can get -answers bv 
calling the hotline at 1-800- 
252-5555.

IN TS  FOR  
O M E  O W N E R S

M any hom eow ners are 
finding th a t th e re ’s an easy 
way to  cu t hom e heating 
costs these days—and be 
com fortab le  while doing so. 
A new  therm osta tic  rad ia to r 
valve regulates individual 
room  tem peratures, p rovid
ing ex tra  heat in som e 
room s and less hea t in 
o thers, such as th e  k itch 
en, w hich already has a 
“ free” hea t supply from  the 
stove and o th e r cooking 
appliances.

Designed to  c u t heating 
costs by as m uch as 20% 
or m ore in one-pipe steam  
heating system s, the Danfoss 
R-1PS lets you determ ine 
how m uch or how  little  heat 
you w an t—and where. No 
m ore uncom fortab le , w aste
ful, expensive tem pera tu re  
fluc tuations—the kind th a t 
standard  m anual valves can 
no t con tro l. I n s t a l l a t i o n  
is quick, convenien t and 
econom ical.

•  *  •
The valves were the only 

therm osta tic  rad ia to r valves 
chosen to  be displayed in 
th e  Energy Saving H ouse a t 
th e  1982 W orld’s Fair
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25% 50%
o f f

OF OUR©

t o
EVERYDAY LOW PRICES

SAVES YO U EVEN MORE
LADIIS A  MISC. ITEMS

MATERIAL' SHOES 
BLOUSES 

SWEATERS 
LINGERIE 

SKIRTS
PANTS 

HAND BAGS 
DRESSES

COATS

A t  Low  
A s

TOWELS & WASHCLOTHS
SHEETS & PILLOW CASES 

DR. SCHOLLS SHOES ' ^
50% O H

We Give 
S & H 

Green Stamps

!
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GREENE DRY GOODS CO
Clarendon

MEN & BOYS
BOOTS 

SWEATERS 
COATS 
VESTS 
SHIRTS

YOUR CHOICE
^  A n y  Mons 1 Pioco

LEVI'S SUIT, SHIRT & TIE !

* 9 5 Plot T a x

to slzo

2 Weeks Only
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